

RI Specific: Grantor Post-Award Management

This guide will walk through post-award tasks in eCivis. For instructions on how to award a subrecipient, reference the <u>Award Recommendations and the Awarding Process guide</u>.

Contents

Grantor Program Dashboard	2
Overview of the Program Detail Page	4
Overview of the Subrecipient Detail Page	8
Manage Subrecipient Details	
Transferring Subrecipient Award Ownership	15
Managing Approval Workflows	
Reviewing and Approving a Financial Report (Payment Request)	
Grant Amendments	27
Grantor Initiated Amendments	
Creating a Grant Amendment	
Reviewing and Approving a Grantor Initiated Amendment	
Final Approving a Grantor Initiated Amendment	
Subrecipient Initiated Amendments	45
Reviewing and Approving a Grant Amendment Submitted by a Subrecipient	45
Reviewing and Approving an Activity Report	
Miscellaneous Tasks	56
Internal Miscellaneous Tasks	
Creating and Assigning Internal Miscellaneous Tasks	56
Completing an Internal Miscellaneous Task	61
Reviewing and Approving an Internal Miscellaneous Task	65
External Miscellaneous Tasks	
Creating and Assigning External Miscellaneous Tasks	
Reviewing and Approving an External Miscellaneous Task	74
Updating the Subrecipient's Report Task Schedule	
Subrecipient Monitoring	
Pulling Reports on Subrecipient Information and Progress	
Award Closeout Process	

Page **1** of **89** Last Updated 11/21/2023



Grantor Program Dashboard

The Program Dashboard is the landing page for the Grantor side of eCivis. Navigate to the grantor side of eCivis by hovering over the *Grant Management* tab and selecting *Subrecipient Management*.

0				neno kalje penon pej	n, your License is	, brouie
eCivis		Ноте	COVID-19	Grant Management	Research	In
Researc Find Grant		Tracking Manage G		Project Dashboard Project Search My Projects	ces an	d Mo
Organization	Activity Summary			Project Calendar Create Project		
Open Projects	Applications Due	Applications Submitted	Fun Aw	Organization Documents Subrecipient Management		
99	8	6	68	U C		

This will open the Program Dashboard. At the top of the page are some action buttons:

Home / Program Dashboar	d			
Program Dash	board			
Add New Program	Generate Task Report	Generate Funding Source Report	Public Solicitations Listing	Subrecipient Monitoring

Add New Program – Used to initiate the creation of a new subrecipient grant program.

Generate Task Report – Used to view both pending and completed tasks for a subrecipient grant program or across multiple subrecipient grant programs. For more information, reference the <u>RI Guide</u> to <u>GMS Reports</u>.

Generate Funding Source Report – Used to view the different funding sources (federal and non-federal) that are funding each subrecipient grant program in your agency. For more information, reference the <u>RI</u> <u>Guide to GMS Reports</u>.

Public Solicitations Listing – Access to the links and iFrame of publicly listed solicitations that can be used for embedding in your agency website. Additionally, all publicly listed solicitations will be automatically posted to the <u>State of Rhode Island Grant Funding Opportunities page</u>.

Subrecipient Monitoring – Allows you to view previously completed and pending subrecipient monitoring tasks, as well as initiate new subrecipient monitoring tasks. For all subrecipient monitoring functionality and information, reference the <u>Subrecipient Monitoring guide</u>.



Scrolling down on the *Program Dashboard,* is *Your Pending Tasks* table. This table summarizes all tasks that are currently in your approval queue that need to be reviewed/approved across all subrecipient grant programs. Instructions on how to review and approve the different task types will be covered in this document.

Program	Project	Org Name	Award/ Contract Number	Created Date	Invoice Number	Task Type	Actions
No Budget DA	No Budget test 2	WOB		06/02/2022		Financial Report Approval	<u>Visit</u> <u>Program</u>
Chamber of Commerce Program	test	Katje's Organization	RI-KB-001	02/09/2023		Final Award Approval	<u>Visit</u> Program
Chamber of Commerce Program	DTA 02092023	Katje's Organization		02/15/2023		Final Award Approval	<u>Visit</u> <u>Program</u>
Direct Award Test2	Goals Test	Katje's Organization	RI-TEST- 2022-003	02/21/2023		Activity Report Approval	<u>Visit</u> <u>Program</u>
Chamber of Commerce Program	RI Chamber Project	Katje's Organization	COCP-FY23- 0001	02/24/2023		Amendment Approval	<u>Visit</u> <u>Program</u>

The last section of the *Program Dashboard* is the *Program Solicitations* table for your agency. Here you can find all subrecipient grant programs and their status. You can use the *Search* bar to find a specific grant program and clicking on the hyperlinked *Title* will open the respective *Program Detail Page*. If you have previously archived a grant program, you can view it by unchecking the *Hide Archived Programs* button.

Show 25 v entries		ĺ	Search:		
Program Solicitations 🕕				Hide Arcl	nived Programs
Department	≑ Title	Program Type	Status	Total Funding	Actions
Department of Administration	ABC Grant Program	N/A	Draft	\$85,000.00	Actions
Department of Administration	<u>ARPA - test</u>	N/A	Draft	\$0.00	<u>Actions</u>
Department of Administration	CDBG- FY23	N/A	Draft	\$400,000.00	Actions

Previous 1 Next

Reload



Overview of the Program Detail Page

On the *Program Dashboard,* scroll down to view the *Program Solicitations* table and click on the appropriate subrecipient grant program title.

Home / Program Dashboar	ď								
Program Dash	nboard								
Add New Program	Generat	e Task Report	Generate Funding Source	ce Report	Public Solicitat	ions Listing	Su	ubrecipient Monito	ring
Your Pending Tasks						Search:			
Program 🔶 Pro	oject 🔶	Org Name	Award/	Created Date		e Number	*	Task Type	Actions
You currently have r	no pending ta	sks.							
Showing 0 to 0 of 0	entries							<u>Pr</u>	evious <u>Next</u> Reload
Show 25 V Program Solicitations	entries					Search: C	hambe		rchived Programs
Department	A Rest	Title		4	Program Type	Status		Total Funding	Actions
Department of Adm	inistration	Chamber of Co	mmerce Grant Program 2022		N/A	Draft		\$0.00	Actions
Department of Adm	inistration	Chamber of Co	mmerce Program		N/A	Published		\$302,000.00	Actions

At the top of each *Program Detail* page will be summary information about the subrecipient grant program (Department, Total Funding, Application Period) and action buttons:





Subrecipient Reporting – Allows you to pull reports with subrecipient award information, activity report information, and budget information. For more detailed instruction, reference the <u>RI Guide to GMS</u> <u>Reports</u>.

Subrecipient Monitoring – Allows you to view previously completed and pending subrecipient monitoring tasks, as well as initiate new subrecipient monitoring tasks. For all subrecipient monitoring functionality and information, reference the <u>Subrecipient Monitoring guide</u>.

Add Task – Allows you to add either a Miscellaneous Task or a Monitoring Task

Miscellaneous Task: Creation of a task for the subrecipient(s) to complete that could not be captured through a Financial Report (Payment Request) or an Activity Report. Miscellaneous Tasks can also be created for internal state agency users. For instructions on creating and assigning both internal and external Miscellaneous Tasks, reference the <u>Miscellaneous Tasks</u> section of this document.

Monitoring Task: Creation of a subrecipient monitoring task. For all subrecipient monitoring functionality and information, reference the <u>Subrecipient Monitoring guide</u>.

Edit Solicitation – Opens your solicitation so information can be edited. If needed, the following can be edited through the Solicitation: Funding Sources for the grant program, Approval Workflows, Detailed Financial Report Options.

Preview Application – Opens a copy of the application used for this subrecipient grant program (if it was competitive).

Ext. Solicitation Listing – Opens the external solicitation listing, how applicants see it.

Application Workspace – If this was a competitive program, this opens the Zengine Application Workspace for users with access to that specific workspace.

The first table on the *Program Detail* page is the *Award Recommendation Approval* table. If you are in the approval pathway for Recommendation Approvals, then listed here will be all award recommendations that are pending your review/approval for this specific subrecipient grant program. For more detailed instructions on reviewing and approving award recommendations, reference the Award Recommendations and the Awarding Process user guide.

Award Recommendation Approv	al			Search:		
Project	A Org Name	Award/ Contract Number	Award Approved	Links	Actions	÷
Fun with Finance at NKHS	Making Finance Fun	23HSFL-00001	\$17,000.00	Award Package Application Budget Goals	Actions	

Showing 1 to 1 of 1 entries

Page **5** of **89**

Approve

Reload



Next is the *Pending Awards* table. Here you can view all pending awards and their current status. For more detailed instructions on pending awards, reference the <u>Award Recommendations and the</u> <u>Awarding Process user guide</u>.

Project	Org Name	Award Manager 🚔	Award/ Contract Number	Recommendation Status $\stackrel{\mathbb{A}}{\forall}$	Current Approver	Actions
Project Title	Katje's Organization			Recommendation Pending (Direct)	N/A	Actions
Award Rec Award	Katje's Organization	K. Benoit		Pending Recommendation Approval	Katje Benoit	Actions
DTA 02092023	Katje's Organization	K. Benoit		Pending Final Approval	Katje Benoit	Actions
test	Katje's Organization	K. Benoit	RI-KB-001	Pending Final Approval	Katje Benoit	Actions

Next will be your *Pending Tasks* table. This table summarizes all tasks that are currently in your approval workflow that need to be reviewed/approved for this specific grant program. Instructions on how to review and approve the different task types will be covered in this document.

							Search:		
ending Tasks	≜ ⊽	Award/ Contract ¢ Number	⇒ Task Type	Reporting A Period	Award Type	Invoice Number	¢ Current Status	§ Submitted Date	Actions
RI Chamber Project	Katje's Organization	COCP- FY23-0001	Amendment Approval		N/A		Pending Approval	02/24/2023	Actions
test	Katje's Organization	RI-KB-001	Final Award Approval		N/A		Final Award Approval	02/09/2023	Action
DTA 02092023	Katje's Organization		Final Award Approval		N/A		Final Award Approval	02/15/2023	Action

Showing 1 to 3 of 3 entries

Previous 1 Next

Reload



At the bottom of each *Program Detail* page is the *Subrecipient Awards* table. All subrecipients that have been awarded will be listed here along with some summary award information. To access more detail about each subrecipient, click on the hyperlinked *Project* name.

Subrecipient Awards										
Project	Organization	Award Manager	Award/ Contract Number	Award Type	Status	Contract Start	Contract End	Total Award		
<u>RI Chamber Project</u>	Katje's Organization	K. Benoit	COCP-FY23- 0001	N/A	Awarded	12/01/2022	12/31/2024	\$900.00		



Overview of the Subrecipient Detail Page

From the *Program Detail* page, scroll down to the *Subrecipient Awards* table. Locate the subrecipient you want to view and click on the hyperlinked *Project* name.

C	Subrecipient Awards										
	Project	Organization	Award Manager	Award/ Contract Number	Award Type	Status	Contract Start	Contract End	Total Award		
	<u>RI Chamber Project</u>	Katje's Organization	K. Benoit	COCP-FY23- 0001	N/A	Awarded	12/01/2022	12/31/2024	\$900.00		

There are 5 primary sections of a *Subrecipient Detail* page where you can navigate and perform various actions.

The Award Detail section shows the subrecipient's award details, as accepted by the subrecipient and approved by your state agency.

Subrecipient Detail

Award Detail
Subrecipient: A New Leaf - 124 Main Street
Vendor ID: 85-963
Organization: Katje's Organization
Project: RI Chamber Project
Award Manager: K. Benoit
Award Status: Awarded
Approval Date: 12/12/2022 - View Approval Workflow
Approved Amount: \$900.00 +
Total Federal Award: \$450.00
Total Other Award: \$450.00
Total Match: \$0.00
Performance Period: 12/01/2022 - 12/31/2024

Program: Chamber of Commerce Program Award/Contract Number: COCP-FY23-0001 EIN: 12-3456789 Subrecipient Risk: Low Award Type: N/A

> Page 8 of 89 Last Updated 11/21/2023



Below the Award Detail section are the view/edit actions.

Manage Subrecipient -	Financial Tasks -	Programmatic Task	s 🗕 🛛 Subrecipient	t Monitoring
Subrecipient Details Award Files	c: Re	imbursement	Total Disbursed	Pending Dis
Add A Miscellaneous Task Add A Monitoring Task	\$ 0	.00 \$	0.00	\$ 500.00
Create Amendment	nd	Match	Spend + Match	% Ma

Subrecipient Details – This will open a pop-up where you can view/edit information about the subrecipient. For more information, reference the <u>Manage Subrecipient Options</u> section of this document.

Award Files – Use this button to view the subrecipient's award files (both external and internal). Internal files (only visible to the state agency) can also be added here.

Add a Miscellaneous Task: Creation of a task for the subrecipient to complete that could not be captured through a Financial Report (Payment Request) or an Activity Report. Miscellaneous Tasks can also be created for internal state agency users. For instructions on creating and assigning both internal and external Miscellaneous Tasks, reference the <u>Miscellaneous Tasks</u> section of this document.

Add a Monitoring Task: Creation of a subrecipient monitoring task. For all subrecipient monitoring functionality and information, reference the <u>Subrecipient Monitoring guide</u>.

Create Amendment – Allows you to initiate an amendment for the subrecipient. Grantor initiated amendments can be used to make changes to the Performance Period End Date, any change to the budget, target units for Goals and Subgoals. For more information, reference the <u>Grantor Initiated</u> <u>Amendments</u> section of this document.



Add Payment – This button is for eCivis clients that do not have an integration with their financial system. Rhode Island's instance of eCivis is integrated with RIFANS, allowing subrecipient payment requests and payment information to be mapped over automatically. This button should never be used by a state agency user without consultation with the GMO first, as it will prevent necessary payment request information from being sent to RIFANS.

Adjust Funding Source – Allows you to edit the funding source(s) attached to this subrecipient award. At this time, only GMO permissions can utilize this functionality. If you need to adjust the funding source(s) of a subrecipient award, <u>contact the GMO</u>.

View Budget – Allows you to view the subrecipient's approved budget, broken down by budget category and line item detail.



View Goals – Allows you to view the subrecipient's goals and subgoals, along with their defined target units.



Subrecipient Monitoring – Allows you to view previously completed and pending subrecipient monitoring tasks, as well as initiate new subrecipient monitoring tasks. For all subrecipient monitoring functionality and information, reference the <u>Subrecipient Monitoring guide</u>.



Next, you will see a financial summary of the approved spending and paid disbursements to date for this subrecipient.

	Advance	Reimbursement	Total Disbursed	Pe	nding Disburseme
Total Disbursed	\$ 0.00	\$ 500.00	\$ 500.00	\$	80.00
	Spend	Match	Spend + Match		% Match
Total Approved	\$ 900.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 900.00	0	9
Total Spend	\$ 580.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 580.00	0	9
Total Remaining	\$ 320.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 320.00	0	9
	Received	Expended	Balance		
Program Income	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00		

Note: For Rhode Island, the *Advance Total Disbursed* amount should always be \$0 because that functionality does not link to RIFANS. Any advances disbursed to date via subrecipient Financial Reports in eCivis will be included in the *Reimbursement Total Disbursed* amount.

Below the financial summary is the subrecipient's *Award Activity* table. This table lets you view all reports/tasks submitted by the subrecipient along with their current status. Clicking on the hyperlinked *Current Status* allows you to view where the report is in the approval workflow including any comments from the subrecipient and/or agency users. Under the *Actions* column, you can open a view-only copy of the report. If you need to review/approve a pending report, you must return to your *Pending Tasks* table on the *Program Detail* page or *Program Dashboard*.

Award Activity					
Show 10 v entrie	25			Search:	
Activity	Reporting Period	Submit Date	Invoice Number	Current Status	Actions
Financial Report	01/01/2023 - 01/07/2023	01/10/2023		Approved / Paid	<u>Actions</u>
Financial Report	02/01/2023 - 02/28/2023	02/09/2023		Approved / Awaiting Payment	<u>Actions</u>

Showing 1 to 2 of 2 entries

Previous 1 Next

Reload



Next will be the *Subrecipient Pending Tasks* table. This table shows all tasks that have been assigned to the subrecipient along with their due date. More information about removing these tasks or redefining their frequency is covered in the <u>Updating the Subrecipient's Report Task Schedule</u> section of this document.

Subrecipient Pending Tasks Redefine Financial Report Tasks Redefine Activity Report Tasks I					
Show 10 v entries		Se	earch:		
Task Type	÷	Due Date		Actions	A V
Financial Report Request		02/28/2023		<u>Actions</u>	
Activity Report Request		02/28/2023		<u>Actions</u>	
Financial Report Request		05/31/2023		Actions	
Financial Report Request		08/31/2023		Actions	
Financial Report Request		11/30/2023		Actions	
Financial Report Request		02/29/2024		Actions	

Finally, the last table shows the subrecipient's *Award Amendments* that have been submitted along with their current status. Clicking on the hyperlinked *Current Status* allows you to see where in the approval workflow the submitted amendment is, and the hyperlinked *View Amendment* allows you to open a view-only copy of the amendment. If you need to review/approve a pending amendment, you must return to your *Pending Tasks* table on the *Program Detail* page or *Program Dashboard*.

Award Amendments		Search:
Amendment Date	Current Status	Actions
02/23/2023	Pending Approval	View Amendment
Showing 1 to 1 of 1 entries		Previous 1 Next Reload



Manage Subrecipient Details

Subrecipient details can be viewed/edited in the post-award phase. From the *Subrecipient Detail* page, clicking on *Manage Subrecipient* and select *Subrecipient Details*.

Subrecipient Detail				
Award Detail				
Subrecipient: A New Leaf Vendor ID: 85-963 Organization: TripleSmith Project: Subrecipient Test Award Manager: K. Benoit Award Status: Awarded Approval Date: 11/16/202 Approved Amount: \$2,500 Total Federal Award: \$9, Total Other Award: \$2,49 Total Match: \$0,00 Performance Period: 11/0	Inc 11162022 2 - <u>View Ap</u> .00 + .00 91.00	proval Workflow		Program: D Award/Con EIN: 12-34! Subrecipier Award Typr
Manage Subrecipient -	Financia	Tasks ▼ Programma	tic Tasks	s 🗕 Subrecipi
Subrecipient Details		Reimbursement		Total Disbursed
Award Files	ce	Reimbursement		Total Disbursed
Add A Miscellaneous Task		\$ 0.00	\$	0.00
Add A Monitoring Task				
Create Amendment	end	Match		Spend + Match

A pop-up will open where you can view/edit information about the subrecipient.

Manage Subrecipient			
Subrecipient Details:			^
Project Name:* RI Chamber Project	Org Name:* Katje's Organization		l
Subrecipient: A New Leaf - 124 Main Street - { 🗸	Risk Assessment:	~	l
Award / Contract Number: COCP-FY23-0001	PO Number:		l
EIN: 12-3456789	Award Manager: Katje Benoit	~	l
Start Date:* 12/01/2022	Performance Period End.* 01/31/2025	#	l
Subrecipient Award Owner:			l
Name: Katje Benoit Email: katjebenoit@gmail.com			l
Transfer Award Ownership			•
	l	Save	



Project Name: Title of the subrecipient's project, auto populated from the *Proposal Title* field on their application.

Org Name: Title of the subrecipient's organization, auto populated from the *Entity Legal Name* field on their application.

Subrecipient: The subrecipient's vendor information should be selected here. If the vendor was not selected during the awarding process, select your subrecipient's information from the drop-down options. If you do not see your subrecipient's organization in the list, send the RIFANS vendor number, name, and address to the GMO to have them added. GMO is only able to add entities on the RIFANS vendor list. If the entity is not a RIFANS vendor, they need to register in <u>Ocean State Procures (OSP)</u>. A subrecipient selection is required and helps the connection between eCivis and RIFANS. If the subrecipient field is left blank, invoices submitted by the subrecipient and approved in GMS will fail when sent to RIFANS for payment.

Risk Assessment: Risk level of the subrecipient based on your agency's assessment. This selection is made during the awarding process and can be updated.

Award / Contract Number: The award number assigned to this subrecipient/project. This should match the Subaward Number on their respective subaward agreement. If the Award / Contract Number field is left blank, invoices submitted by the subrecipient and approved in GMS will fail when sent to RIFANS for payment.

PO Number: This field is repurposed for Cost Center and Project Code, if applicable. Otherwise, leave this field blank. **Do not** enter a Purchase Order number. If applicable, use the format below:

- Cost Center only: Enter Cost Center in RIFANS format (e.g. 72:102200104)
- Project Code only: Enter a dash before the Project Code with no spaces (e.g. -310AA)
- Both: Enter Cost Center, dash, Project Code with no spaces (e.g. 72:102200104-310AA)

EIN: EIN of the subrecipient.

Award Manager: The person from your agency who will be the point of contact for this subrecipient. This selection does not impact the approval workflows set up in the Approval tab of your solicitation.

Start Date: The start date of the subrecipient's performance period. This information should match the performance period start date on their respective subaward agreement.

Performance Period End: The end date of the subrecipient's performance period. This information should match the performance period end date on their respective subaward agreement.

Subrecipient Award Owner: Name of the subrecipient user that is listed as *Owner* for this award. For more information on Subrecipient Award Owners and how to transfer ownership, refer to the <u>Transferring Subrecipient Award Ownership</u> section of this document.

Note: Post-award changes to the *Performance Period End* date should be done through the Grant Amendment functionality to ensure both parties receive notification and have a record of the changes.

Page **14** of **89** Last Updated 11/21/2023



Post-award changes to the *Manage Subrecipient* fields Project Name, Org Name, Award/Contract Number, and/or EIN by the grantor should be accompanied by an external Miscellaneous Task to notify the subrecipient.

Transferring Subrecipient Award Ownership

Subrecipient Award Owner is the user that submitted the application and accepted the award package. For Direct Awards, the Subrecipient Award Owner is the user that accepted the Direct Award Invite and accepted the award package. After an award is accepted, Subrecipient Award Owners can invite additional team members to join their award dashboard to help manage post-award activities. Team members can view, edit, and submit reports to the grantor agency, however, only Award Owners can add/invite additional team members. If needed, the grantor agency can transfer the *Award Owner* permissions to another user at the subrecipient's entity. An example is if the original *Award Owner* no longer works for the subrecipient entity, and the award needs to be transferred to someone else. Recommended: Upload a copy of the subrecipient's transfer request to Internal Award Files. Refer to the <u>Overview of the Subrecipient Detail Page</u> section of this document.

To initiate the transfer, navigate to the appropriate subrecipient's *Subrecipient Detail* page. Click on *Manage Subrecipient* then select *Subrecipient Details*:

Subrecipient Detail Award Detail Subrecipient: A New Leaf Vendor ID: 85-963		n Street				Program: D Award/Con
Organization: TripleSmith Project: Subrecipient Test		2				EIN: 12-34 Subrecipie
Award Manager: K. Benoit Award Status: Awarded	t					Award Type
Approval Date: 11/16/202	2 - <u>View A</u>	pproval Work	flow			
Approved Amount: \$2,500 Total Federal Award: \$9 Total Other Award: \$2,44 Total Match: \$0,00	.00					
Performance Period: 11/0	1/2022 - 1	12/30/2024				
Manage Subrecipient -	Financi	al Tasks 🔻	Programmat	ic Task	s 🔻	Subrecipio
Subrecipient Details						
Award Files	се	Rei	mbursement		Total D	isbursed)
Add A Miscellaneous Task		\$ 0.0	00	\$	0.00	
Add A Monitoring Task						
Create Amendment						
	Dira		Match		Spend	+ Match



The *Mange Subrecipient* pop up will appear where you can view who is the current *Subrecipient Award Owner*. To initiate a transfer of award ownership, click *Transfer Award Ownership*

Project Name:*	Org Name.*	
Subrecipient Test 11162022	TripleSmith Inc	
Subrecipient:	Risk Assessment:	
A New Leaf - 124 Main Street - { 🗸	Low	~
Award / Contract Number:	PO Number:	
RI-TEST-22162022		
EIN:	Award Manager:	
12-3456789	Katje Benoit	~
Start Date.*	Performance Period End.*	
11/01/2022	12/30/2024	1
brecipient Award Owner:		
me: Stephen Smith nail: stephen.w.smith@doa.ri.gov		
Transfer Award Ownership		

Enter the email address of the user you wish to transfer award ownership to. Click Send Transfer Invite.



The *New Pending Award Owner* will show with the state agency user who initiated the transfer and the date. If needed, click *Cancel Invitation*.

Subrecipient Award Owner:
Name: Stephen Smith Email: stephen.w.smith@doa.ri.gov
New Pending Award Owner:
Sent To: katjebenoit@gmail.com Sent By: Katje Benoit on 03/23/2023
Cancel Invitation

Page **16** of **89** Last Updated 11/21/2023



Once the user accepts the invite, the *Subrecipient Award Owner* will update.

Subrecipient Award Owner: Name: Katje Benoit Email: katjebenoit@gmail.com

Transfer Award Ownership

The Award Manager will also be notified via email that the subrecipient accepted the award ownership transfer invite:



Katje Benoit has accepted the award ownership transfer for the award below.

- Subrecipient Test 11162022
- RI-TEST-22162022

Please contact support@ecivis.com for technical issues or questions.

Sincerely, Test



Managing Approval Workflows

Approval workflows are set up for the different post-award tasks during solicitation set up. Approval workflows can be edited throughout the lifecycle of a subrecipient grant program. If you need to edit an approval workflow, reference the <u>Grantor Approval Workflow</u> user guide, and/or the training video <u>Approval Tab of the Solicitation</u>.

Once a task has been submitted by a subrecipient, agency users can view the approval workflow and which agency users queue the task is currently in. To view a workflow and its current status, navigate to the *Subrecipient Detail* page and locate the task. Click on the hyperlinked *Current Status* to view the approval workflow, including who has already approved the task and who needs to.

Amendment Date	Current Status	⇒	Actions	\$
03/03/2023	Pending Approval		View Amendment	

This will open the approval workflow, the status of each approver, the date and time an approver responded to the task, and any comments they may have left.

Step	Assignee	Status	Response Date	Comment
1	Katje Benoit <i>KB Group (Sequential)</i>	Approved	March, 03 2023 12:31:06	
2	<u>Katje Benoit DEPT</u> KB Group (Sequential)	Active		

If a user in an approval workflow is out of the office on extended leave and needs to be temporarily replaced, reach out to the GMO via the <u>User Support Form</u> to request the task be reassigned to another state agency user as a one-time action. Be sure to include a brief justification. GMO will need to verify the request before reassigning tasks. If you need to edit an approval workflow to add/remove users for future tasks, the change will need to be made in the *Approval* tab of your solicitation.



Reviewing and Approving a Financial Report (Payment Request)

When a subrecipient submits a Financial Report (which will be used for payment requests), the user(s) in the Financial Report Approval Workflow will be notified via email that they have a pending task to review. For more information on setting up and editing approval workflows, reference the <u>Grantor</u> <u>Approval Workflow</u> user guide, and/or the training video <u>Approval Tab of the Solicitation</u>. An example of the automatic email sent to Financial Report Approval Workflow members is below:



An approval task has been created that requires your attention in eCivis Grants Network.

Program:	Chamber of Commerce Program		
Project:	Competitive Award Acceptance		
Award/Contract Number	: COCP-FY23-0001		
Subrecipient:	Katje's Organization		
Task Type:	Financial Report Approval		
Approval Type:	Single User		
Review Comment:			
Sincerely,			
The eCivis Support Team			
support@ecivis.com			
(877) 232-4847, option 2, 8am-5pm PT			

Members of the approval group can also see all pending tasks by navigating to the Subrecipient Management module of eCivis. To do so, hover over the *Grant Management* tab and select *Subrecipient Management*

0				Hello Katje Ben	oit, your License is	s provided by Rh	ode Island- C
eCivis		Home	COVID-19	Grant Management	Research	Insight	Reports
				Project Dashboard			
Research			g & Repo	Project Search			Er
Find Grant	5	Manage	Grants	My Projects	ces an	d More	Da
				Project Calendar			
Organization	Activity Summary			Create Project	board »	My Ac	tion Items
Open	Applications	Application				Tasks (Next 7 Days)
Projects	Due	Submitted	Aw	Subrecipient Managemen	ıt	1	New Gran Public Sat
<u>98</u>	<u>8</u>	2	<u>65</u>				ie Items



This will open the Grantor Program Dashboard. At the top of the page, the user will see all of their pending tasks. To review and approve a Financial Report, locate the task and click *Visit Program*

Add New Program	Generate Task Report	Generate Funding	Source Report	Public Solicitati	ions Listing	Subrecipient Mo	nitoring	
Your Pending Tasks								
Program	♦ Project	♦ Org Name	Award/ Contract	Created Date	Invoice 🔶 Number	Task Type	Actions	
No Budget DA	No Budget test 2	WOB		06/02/2022		Financial Report Approval	<u>Visit</u> <u>Progra</u>	
Detailed Financial Reports	Detailed Financial Reports	Katje's Org	RI-FIN-123	11/16/2022		Financial Report Approval	<u>Visit</u> Progra	
Chamber of Commerce Program	Competitive Award Acceptance	Katje's Organization	COCP-FY23- 0001	01/10/2023		Financial Report Approval	<u>Visit</u> Program	
Chamber of Commerce Program	Comp. Acceptance 01102023	Katje's Organization	RICOC-0001	01/24/2023		Final Award Approval	<u>Visit</u> Progra	

This will open the Program Detail page. From the Program Detail page, an approver can scroll to their Pending Tasks table, click *Actions* and then *Review*

ject	₹	⇔ Org Name	Award/ Contract Number	† Task Type	Reporting Period	Award Type	Invoice 🔶 Number	Current Status	Submitted Date	Actions
Comp. Acceptance 01102023		Katje's Organization	RICOC- 0001	Final Award Approval		N/A		Final Award Approval	01/24/2023	Actions
Competitive Award Acceptance		Katje's Organization	COCP- FY23- 0001	Financial Report Approval	01/01/2023 - 01/07/2023	N/A		Pending Approval	01/10/2023	Actions Review



This will open the Financial Report for an approver to review. At the top of the page is the *Subrecipient Detail* information. This is summary information about the subrecipient's award.

Subrecipient Detail	
Award Detail	
Subrecipient: A New Leaf - 124 Main Street Vendor ID: 85-963 Organization: Katje's Organization Project: Competitive Award Acceptance Award Manager: K. Benoit Award Status: Awarded Approval Date: 12/12/2022 Approved Amount: \$900.00 + Total Federal Award: \$450.00 Total Other Award: \$450.00 Total Match: \$0.00 Performance Period: 12/01/2022 - 12/31/2024	Program: Chamber of Commerce Program Award/Contract Number: COCP-FY23-0001 EIN: 12-3456789 Subrecipient Risk: Low Award Type: N/A

Scrolling down, in the *Financial Report Details* section, the reporting period and the amount requested from each budget category will be shown for that invoice. Refer to the <u>GMS Training – Subaward</u> <u>Invoice Approvals-20230509</u> recording and slides for details on invoice review.

Reporting Period:							
01/01/2023 - 01/07/2023							
nvoice number:			Receiver ID:				
8.25.2022-001			654130				
Category	Spend	Match	Award Approved	Match Approved	Award Remaining	Match Remaining	Total Remaining
1. PERSONNEL	\$ 400.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 500.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 500.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 500.00
2. FRINGE BENEFITS	\$ 100.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 300.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 300.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 300.00
3. TRAVEL	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 100.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 100.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 100.00
4. EQUIPMENT	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00
5. SUPPLIES	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00
6. CONTRACTUAL	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00
7. CONSULTANT PROFESSIONAL SERVICES	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00
8. SUBAWARDS	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00
9. CONSTRUCTION	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00
10. OTHER	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00
11. INDIRECT COSTS	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00
Report Total	Spend	Match	Total Award Approved	Total Match Approved	Total Award Remaining	Total Match Remaining	Total Remaining
	\$ 500.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 900.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 900.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 900.00
	100.00 %	0.00 %		0.00 %	100.00 %	0.00 %	100.00 %

Amount Requested for Reimbursement: \$500.00



Before an invoice is approved, a state agency approver needs to input the Invoice Number and Receiver ID fields.

Invoice Number: A unique invoice number needs to be inputted by agency staff before it is approved and sent to RIFANS. Invoice approval will stop at RIFANS if the GMS invoice number field is left blank, if the invoice number is not unique to the subrecipient, or if there are additional spaces inputted after the invoice number. An example of a unique invoice number could be Grant Agreement number-date approved (e.g., DOA-22-0001-06012022)

Receiver ID: In this field, enter the applicable RIFANS Natural Account code. If left blank, it will default in RIFANS to Natural Account 654130, which is the subaward natural.

Review the dollar amounts requested by the subrecipient in each budget category. The total amount requested will also appear in the "Amount Requested for Reimbursement" field. Ensure that the *Total Spend* field and the *Amount Requested for Reimbursement* field are the same.

Below the detailed budget is the Allocation section. In this section, allocate how much funding from each funding source (if more than one) should be used to pay this invoice. The *Allocation Total* needs to be the same amount as the *Amount Requested for Reimbursement*. If the amounts are different, the system will not let you approve and move the Financial Report (Payment Request) to the next stage.

Amount Requested for Reimbursement: \$500.00				
Allocate Funding:				\frown
	Program Funding Available	Allocation Approved (Allocation Available	Amount
US17538 American Rescue Plan Act Economic Adjustment Assistance (ARPA EAA) - FY 2021	\$ 650.00	\$ 450.00	\$ 200.00	\$ 250.00
Demo General Fund FY2022	\$ 294,150.00	\$ 450.00	\$ 200.00	\$ 250.00
Allocation Total				\$ 500.00



The next section of the report is to review the narrative and any files that have been submitted as backup documentation along with the subrecipients request. You can click on the hyperlinked "File Name" or click the download icon to download and view the documentation submitted by the subrecipient:

the request of the source source and reading and ringer	Benefits costs of Program Man	nager II.			
nancial Report Files:					
nancial Report Files:				Search:	
nancial Report Files: File Name	\$ FI	ile Size	¢	Search:	Actions
	\$ Fi	ille Size 11.7 Kb	¢		≜ Actions

The next section of the report allows the state agency to attach any files necessary to the Financial Report before approving. Files uploaded in the *Financial Report Files – External* section will be visible to the subrecipient, and files uploaded in the *Financial Report Files – Internal* section will not be visible/provided to the subrecipient but kept on record for agency viewing/reference.

Financial Report Files - External: Please upload any files necessary to fin These files will be provided to the subre Attach Files		rfinancial report approval.			Search:			
File Name	Å	File Size	Å	Created On		Actions		Å
There are currently no files available								
Showing 0 to 0 of 0 entries Financial Report Files - Internal: Please upload any files necessary to fin These files will be NOT be provided to th Attach Files					Search:		Previous	Next
File Name	$\frac{A}{\nabla}$	File Size	$\stackrel{\mathbb{A}}{\nabla}$	Created On		Actions		÷
There are currently no files available								
Showing 0 to 0 of 0 entries							Previous	Next



Once everything in the submitted Financial Report (Payment Request) has been reviewed, different actions can be taken:



Save: This will save any changes that have been made to the report while approving. Saving the report allows you to close out of the page and come back to finish reviewing/approving at a later date.

Approve: This will approve the report. Before approving, make sure that the Invoice Number, Receiver ID, and Allocation Amount fields are completed. If you are part of a sequential approval workflow, the approved report will then be sent to the next approver to review. If you are the final user in the approval workflow, the approved report will be marked "Approved / Awaiting Payment." Financial Reports in the "Approved / Awaiting Payment" status will be sent to RIFANS that night where the invoice will be created and enter your agency's existing approval workflow for that line sequence.

Return to First Approver: This button will only appear if the Financial Report Approval workflow is sequential. Use this button if you need a previous approver to modify the report, and the subrecipient does not need to make any changes. You will be required to enter in a note explaining what modifications are being requested of the first approver.

Return to Subrecipient: If you need the subrecipient to make changes to the report (edit the amounts requested, attach additional back up documentation, edit their narrative, etc.) then use the Return to Subrecipient button. This will return the Financial Report back to the subrecipient where they can edit the report before resubmitting to you. Once they resubmit, the report will re-enter the Financial Report approval workflow.

Reject: This will reject the report completely. The subrecipient will receive an automatic email that their report has been rejected and if they need to re-submit they will need to start over. If edits are needed for a report, use the Return to Subrecipient button and not the Reject button.

Once all approvers in the Financial Report Approval workflow have approved a Financial Report (Payment Request), the report will move to the status "Approved / Awaiting Payment." The subrecipient will also receive an email notifying them that their Financial Report has been approved. In their eCivis Portal, they will see the "Approved / Awaiting Payment" status as well.

Show
10

entries

Activity

Reporting Period

Submit Date

Invoice Number

Current Status

Actions

Financial Report

02/01/2023 - 02/28/2023

02/09/2023

O2/09/2023

Actions

Award Activity



Financial Reports in the "Approved / Awaiting Payment" status will be sent to RIFANS that night where the invoice will be created and enter your agencies existing approval workflow for that line sequence.

If any required fields are missing in eCivis, and the invoice cannot be created in RIFANS, the GMO will reach out to the Award Manager with instructions on changes that need to be made for the invoice to move forward.

If there is someone in the RIFANS approval workflow that is not part of the GMS approval workflow, that needs to see the submitted invoice in eCivis or the backup documentation, then they will need to be added to eCivis with the user role "RIFANS Approver." All new user requests should be submitted through the <u>GMS Support Form</u>. Instructions for RIFANS Approvers to navigate to an approved invoice in eCivis can be found by hovering over the *Grant Management* tab and selecting *Organization Documents*. Reference the document titled "RIFANS Users – Reviewing Invoices & Backup Documentation in eCivis."

Once an invoice has been approved in both eCivis and RIFANS, it will be paid. Payment information will be automatically sent from RIFANS to eCivis and the subrecipient Financial Report will move to the status "Approved / Paid." To access a copy of the report, click on *Actions* then *View Report* to open a view-only version of the approved report. To view payment information, click on *Actions* then *View Payment*.

ward Activity					
Show 10 🗸 entrie	S			Search:	
Activity \Leftrightarrow	Reporting Period	Submit Date	Invoice Number	Current Status	$\$ Actions $\$ $\$
Financial Report	01/01/2023 - 01/07/2023	01/10/2023		<u>Approved / Paid</u>	Actions
Financial Report	02/01/2023 - 02/28/2023	02/09/2023		Approved / Awaiting Payment	View Report View Payment

If corrections to an invoice are needed after the invoice has been paid:

- If the wrong budget categories were charged, the subrecipient can submit a new financial report showing the correction. ("Reimbursement Request" box must NOT be checked, Total Spend = \$0, and the Narrative field must include a clear explanation)
- If the backup documents were incomplete, the subrecipient can submit a new financial report with the additional attachments. ("Reimbursement Request" box must NOT be checked, Total Spend = \$0, and the Narrative field must be clear)
- If the wrong vendor was paid or a subrecipient was overpaid, contact the subrecipient to request the prompt return of overpayment and contact the GMO via the <u>User Support Form</u> for instructions on how to document the return of funds in eCivis.





Page **26** of **89** Last Updated 11/21/2023



Grant Amendments

Grant amendments can be initiated by the grantor agency or by the subrecipient. Amendments can only be initiated if there are no Financial Reports (Payment Requests) or Grant Amendments in the *Draft* or *Pending Approval* status.

Grantor Initiated Amendment Workflow:



Subrecipient Initiated Amendment Workflow:



Page **27** of **89** Last Updated 11/21/2023



Grantor Initiated Amendments

The grantor agency can initiate a Grant Amendment to amend a subrecipient's award. Grant Amendments can be initiated by the grantor agency to make changes to the following:

- Performance Period End Date
- Any change to the budget
- Target Units for Goals and Subgoals

Creating a Grant Amendment

To initiate an Amendment, navigate to the *Subrecipient Detail* page of the appropriate subrecipient. From the action buttons, select *Create Amendment*.

Subrecipient Detail			
Award Detail			
Subrecipient: City of Crans Vendor ID: 325 Organization: WOB Project: No Budget test 2 Award Manager: K. Benoit Award Status: Awarded Approval Date: 06/02/202 Approved Amount: \$10,00 Total Federal Award: \$8, Total Other Award: \$8, Otal Other Award: \$2,00 Performance Period: 06/0	t 2 - <u>View Ap</u> 00.00 + ,000.00 00.00	<u>proval Workflow</u>	Progra Award/ Subreci Award
Manage Subrecipient -	Financial	Tasks 🗸 🛛 Programm	atic Tasks 🗸 🛛 Subre
Subrecipient Details			
Award Files	се	Reimbursement	Total Disburse
Add A Miscellaneous Task		\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00
Add A Monitoring Task			
Create Amendment	end	Match	Spend + Mate

Note: The *Create Amendment* option will not appear on the *Subrecipient Detail* page if there are any Financial Reports (Payment Requests) or Grant Amendments in the *Draft* or *Pending Approval* status.



This will open the Amendment. At the top of the page will be summary award details about the subrecipient. In the Amendment Details section, a change to the subrecipient's Performance Period End date can be made. Changes to the subrecipient's Organization Name, Project Name, and/or EIN can be made by clicking the Manage Subrecipient button on the Subrecipient Detail page, or through a subrecipient initiated Grant Amendment. Changes to Award/Contract Number can only be made by clicking the Manage Subrecipient button the Subrecipient Detail page. The agency is solely responsible for notifying the subrecipient via an external Miscellaneous Task of any changes made using the Manage Subrecipient button.

Award Details		
Subrecipient: A New Leaf - 124 Main S Organization: Katje's Organization Project: RI Chamber Project Approved Amount: \$950.00 + Total Federal Award: \$450.00 Total Other Award: \$500.00 Total Match: \$0.00 Period of Performance:12/01/2022 - (Program: Chamber of Commerce Program Award/Contract Number: COCP-FY23-0001 EIN: 12-3456789 Subrecipient Risk: Low
Amendment details:		
Organization Name:*	Katje's Organization	
Project Name:*	RI Chamber Project	
EIN:	12-3456789	
Performance Period End:*	01/31/2025	
Award/Contract Number:	C0CP-FY23-0001	

Next, you have the option to select if this Amendment includes a financial change and/or a goal change.

This amendment includes a financial change
 This amendment includes a goal change



If a change to the subrecipient's budget is needed, check the box "This amendment includes a financial change." A link to open their Award Budget (Active) will appear where you can reference their current award amount and breakdown by budget categories. The *Award Budget (Active)* is a view-only copy where no edits can be made. To make edits to the subrecipient's budget, click the hyperlinked *Amendment Budget*.

This amendment includes a financial ch	nange
View/Edit Amendment Budget:	Amendment Budget 🗹 Award Budget (Active) 🗹
Total Budget Requested: \$950.00 Refresh Award To Total Match Requested: \$0.00	tal

The subrecipient's amendment budget will open in a new tab for you to edit. For detailed instructions on how to edit a subrecipient budget, reference the <u>RI Specific – How to Submit an Application</u> guide. Once you have made and saved the necessary changes to the subrecipient's budget, close out of the budget tab and click *Refresh Award Total*. Confirm that the amended total is showing.

This amendment includes a financial cl	nange
View/Edit Amendment Budget:	Amendment Budget 🗹 Award Budget (Active) 🖸
Total Budget Requested: \$1,450.00 Refresh Award	Total
Total Match Requested: \$0.00	

If a change to the subrecipient's goals is needed, check the box "This amendment includes a goal change." To make edits to the subrecipient's goals, click the hyperlinked *Amendment Goals*.



The subrecipient's goals will open in a new tab for you to edit. Edit the *Target Units* for the appropriate Goals and Subgoals before clicking *Save*. Once you have made and saved the necessary changes to the subrecipient's goals, close out of the Amendment Goals tab and click *Refresh Goals*.





Clicking *Refresh Goals* will load the *Amendment Goals* table where you can view their current vs. proposed *Target Units*. Fields that are greyed out indicate that no changes were made.

🗹 🛛 This ame	endment includes a goa	l change						
View/Edit Amend	ment goals: <u>Amendmen</u>	it Goals 🛃 _{Refr}	esh Goals					
Amendment Goals:								
Goal / Objective	Target Units		Direct Cost Expenditure		Match Expenditure		Program Income Ex	penditure
	Proposed	(Current)	Proposed	(Current)	Proposed	(Current)	Proposed	(Current)
Number of	55.00	(60.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)
eligible small								
businesses								
that are served								
SubGoal								
Small Business Hair Salons	15.00	(20.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)
Small Business Restaraunts	15.00	(15.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)
Small Business Theaters	25.00	(25.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)

The next section allows you to upload files relevant to the Amendment. Amendment Files – External will be visible to the subrecipient and Amendment Files – Internal will not be visible to the subrecipient and used for internal use only. Highly recommended: Complete and upload the <u>Subaward Amendment</u> <u>Template</u> to amendments created in eCivis. Until eCivis functionality for viewing past amendments improves, both parties will benefit from attached Subaward Amendments.

			Search:			
File Name	÷	File Size	\$ Created On	Actions		
There are currently	no files availal	ble.				
	cessary to com		ur amendment. These files ir award for internal display		<u>Previous</u>	<u>Nex</u>
endment Files - Internal:	cessary to com				<u>Previous</u>	<u>Ne</u>
endment Files - Internal: se opload any files he NOT be provided to the	cessary to com				<u>Previous</u>	Nex
endment Files - Internal: se opload any files he NOT be provided to the	essary to com		ir award for internal display	Actions	Previous	Nei



The final section is the *Amendment Narrative*. Include a description about the amendment and what is being adjusted. This will be available to the subrecipient to review.

Amendr	ment Narr	rative:*																		
	You can	include a	a narrativ	e below	with any	extra	informa	tion abo	ut the a	mendm	ent.									
	>	H1	H2	H3	В	Ι	U	i≡	12 3	E	₫	ବ୍ତ								
		ded the a onal doc						tached f	for refer	ence.		-	inits fo	r Smal	ll Busin	ess Ha	ir Salon	s subgoa	al.	
								1	794 cha	racters r	emainin	g.								

Once all sections of the Amendment are complete, various actions can be taken:



Save Amendment: This will save the Amendment and all changes that have been made. You will be able to close out of the page and come back at a later date to finish and Send for Approval. Note: While Amendments are in *Draft* status, the subrecipient cannot initiate a Financial Report (Payment Request).

Send for Approval: This will send the created Amendment to the appropriate Approval Workflow set up in your solicitation. Depending on the changes in the Amendment, it will either enter the *Grantor Amendment Approval* workflow or the *Grantor Amendment Approval With Finance* workflow. If you need to edit an approval workflow, reference the <u>Grantor Approval Workflow</u> user guide, and/or the training video <u>Approval Tab of the Solicitation</u>. Once the Amendment goes through the appropriate workflow, and is approved, it will be sent to the subrecipient to review and accept.

Cancel: This will close out of the page and your changes will not be saved.

Award Amendments

Delete: This will permanently delete the drafted Amendment. If deleted, you will need to start over from the beginning to initiate a new Amendment.

Once sent for approval, the Amendment *Current Status* will update from *Draft* to *Pending Approval*:

		Search:		
Amendment Date	Amendment Type	Current Status	\$ Actions	*
03/22/2023	Grantor Amendment Approval with Finance	Pending Approval	View Amendment	

Page **32** of **89** Last Updated 11/21/2023



Reviewing and Approving a Grantor Initiated Amendment

Depending on the type of Grant Amendment, the submitted request will enter an approval workflow:

Grantor Amendment Approval – Amendments initiated by the grantor agency that do not change the subrecipient's budget/award amount will enter this workflow.

Grantor Amendment Approval with Finance – Amendments initiated by the grantor agency that do change the subrecipient's budget/award amount will enter this workflow.

When a program manager initiates a Grant Amendment for a subrecipient, the user(s) in the appropriate workflow will be notified via email that they have a pending task to review. For more information on setting up and editing approval workflows, reference the <u>Grantor Approval Workflow</u> user guide, and/or the training video <u>Approval Tab of the Solicitation</u>. An example of the automatic email sent to Grantor Amendment Approval Workflow members is below:



An approval task has been created that requires your attention in eCivis Grants Network.

Program:	Chamber of Commerce Program				
Project:	RI Chamber Project				
Award/Contract Number: COCP-FY23-0001					
Subrecipient:	Katje's Organization				
Task Type:	Grantor Amendment Approval				
Approval Type:	Single User				
Review Comment:					

Sincerely,

The eCivis Support Team

support@ecivis.com

(877) 232-4847, option 2, 8am-5pm PT

Page **33** of **89** Last Updated 11/21/2023



Members of the approval group can also see all pending tasks by navigating to the Subrecipient Management module of eCivis. To do so, hover over the *Grant Management* tab and select *Subrecipient Management*

				Hello Katje Bend	oit, your License is	provided by Rho	de Island- C
eCivis		Home	COVID-19	Grant Management	Research	Insight	Reports
Research Find Grants		Trackin Manage (g & Repo Grants	Project Dashboard Project Search My Projects	ces and	d More	Er Da
Organization	Activity Summary			Project Calendar Create Project	board »	My Act	ion Items
Open Projects	Applications Due	Application Submitted	is Fun Awi	Organization Documents Subrecipient Management		1	ext 7 Days) New Gran
<u>98</u>	<u>8</u>	Z	<u>65</u>			1 Past Due	Public Sai

This will open the Grantor Program Dashboard. At the top of the page, the user will see all of their pending tasks. To review and approve a Grantor Amendment, locate the task and click *Visit Program*

ogram Dash	board								
dd New Program	Program Generate Task Report		Generate Funding Source Report			Public Solici	tations Listi	ng Subrecipie	ent Monitoring
′our Pending Tasks							Searc	h:	
					Award/				
Program	÷	Project	Org Name	÷	Contract 🔶 Number	Created Date	Invoice 🔶 Number	Task Type	Actions
Program Chamber of Commer Program		Project RI Chamber Project		n		Created Date 03/22/2023	Contraction of the second	Task Type Grantor Amendm Approval with Fir	nent <u>Visit</u>



This will open the Program Detail page. From the Program Detail page, an approver can scroll to their Pending Tasks table, click *Actions* and then *Review*

Pending Tasks									
¢ Project	¢ Org Name	Award/ Contract Number	Task Type	Reporting A Period	Award 🔶 Type	Invoice 🔶 Number	¢ Current Status	\$ Submitted Date	Actions
RI Chamber Project	Katje's Organization	COCP- FY23- 0001	Grantor Amendment Approval with Finance		N/A		Pending Approval	03/22/2023	Actions Review

This will open Grantor Amendment for an approver to review. At the top of each Amendment is the *Award Detail* section that provides summary information about this subrecipient.

Award Detail	ipient Detail		
	ard Detail		
Subrecipient: A New Leaf - 124 Main Street Program: Chamber of Commerce Program Vendor ID: 85-963 Award/Contract Number: COCP-FY23-0001 Organization: Katje's Organization EIN: 12-3456789 Project: RI Chamber Project Subrecipient Risk: Low Award Manager: K. Benoit Award Type: N/A Award Status: Awarded Award Type: N/A Approval Date: 12/12/2022 Approved Amount: \$950.00 Total Federal Award: \$450.00 + Total Other Award: \$500.00 - Total I Atch: \$0.00 Performance Period: 12/01/2022 - 01/31/2025	Vendor ID: 85-963 Organization: Katje's Organization Project: RI Chamber Project Award Manager: K. Benoit Award Status: Awarded Approval Date: 12/12/2022 Approved Amount: \$950.00 ++ Total Federal Award: \$450.00 Total Other Award: \$500.00 Total Match: \$0.00	Award/Contract Number: COCP-FY23-0001 EIN: 12-3456789 Subrecipient Risk: Low	

The next section is the *Award Details*. Review the *Proposed* and the *Current* columns for what, if anything, has been amended.

Amendment Details		
Award details:		
	Proposed	<u>Current</u>
Organization Name:*	Katje's Organization	(Katje's Organization)
		(RI Chamber Project)
Project Name:*	RI Chamber Project	(ni chamber i toject)
EIN:	12-3456789	(12-3456789)
Performance Period End:*	01/31/2025	(01/31/2025)
Award/Contract Number:	[(COCP-FY23-0001)
Award/Contract Number.	COCP-FY23-0001	(



If a financial change was made, hyperlinks to the *Award Budget (Active)* and the *Amendment Budget* will be available. Use the hyperlinks to view both versions and review the changes to the budget that have been made.

View Budget:	
Total Amendment Budget	
<u>Award Budget (Active) 🖸</u>	-

To accept the budget changes, update the *Allocate Funding* section so the *Award Total* and the *Total Amendment Budget Requested* amounts match.

View Budget: Total Amendment Budget Requested: \$1,450.00 Amendment Budget (Active)				
Allocate Funding:	Program Funding Available 📵	Funding Approved 📵	Funding Spent 🕕	Subrecipient Award
US17538 American Rescue Plan Act Economic Adjustment Assistance (ARPA EAA) - FY 2021	\$ 1,550.00	\$ 450.00	\$ 290.00	\$ 450.00
US8717 Candidate Species Conservation Fund - FY 2023	\$ 5,000.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 500.00
Demo General Fund FY2022 Award Total	\$ 299,050.00	\$ 500.00	\$ 290.00	\$ 500.00 \$ 1,450.00

If you do not accept the budget changes or need the program manager to edit the request and resubmit, scroll to the bottom of the page to Return to Task Owner or Reject.


The next section is the *Amendment Goals*. Note: this section will only appear if you set up Goals and Subgoals for the subrecipient grant program. Compare the Proposed vs. Current columns to view the changes proposed by the program manager. Fields that are greyed out mean no changes were proposed.

Amendment Goals:]							
Goal / Objective	Target Units		Direct Cost Expenditure		Match Expenditure		Program Income Ex	penditure
	Proposed	(Current)	Proposed	(Current)	Proposed	(Current)	Proposed	(Current)
Number of	55.00	(60.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)
eligible small								
businesses								
that are served								
SubGoal								
Small Business Hair Salons	15.00	(20.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)
Small Business Restaraunts	15.00	(15.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)
Small Business Theaters	25.00	(25.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)

The next section is the Amendment Files. Any files that were uploaded by the program manager when creating this Grant Amendment will be listed here. Additional files can be added to each section before approving. Amendment Files – External will be visible to the subrecipient and files loaded to the Amendment Files – Internal will be kept for reference with this Grant Amendment request, but not visible to the subrecipient.





Plea will Monly.	ndment Files - Internal: ne uplead any files necessary to con NOT be provided to the subrecipient, ach Files							
					Search:			
	File Name	File Size	Å	Created On		Actions		÷
	There are currently no files availa	ble.						
	Showing 0 to 0 of 0 entries						Previous	<u>Next</u>

The final section is the *Amendment Narrative* provided by the program manager that created the Amendment. Review this section for more information on what the proposed award changes are.

Amendment Narrative:
Amended the award budget to add funding to the Equipment category. Decreased the target units for Small Business Hair Salons subgoal. Additional documentation about this amendment is attached for reference.

Once you have reviewed all information in the Grantor Amendment, different actions can be taken:

Approve Return to First Approver	Return to Task Owner	Reject	Cancel
----------------------------------	----------------------	--------	--------

Approve: This will approve the proposed Grantor Amendment and send it to the subrecipient to review and accept. If you are part of a sequential approval workflow, the approved Amendment will then be sent to the next approver to review. If you are the final user in the approval workflow, approving the Amendment will move it to the status "Pending Subrecipient Acceptance" and the subrecipient will receive an email notifying them they have an Amendment to review and accept.

Return to First Approver: This button will only appear if the Amendment workflow is sequential. Use this button if you need a previous approver to review the Amendment again, and the Task Owner does not need to make any changes. You will be required to enter in a note explaining what modifications are being requested of the first approver.

Return to Task Owner: If you need the Task Owner (user who initiated the amendment) to make changes to the proposed Amendment (edit the budget modification, attach additional back up documentation, edit the narrative, etc.) then use the Return to Task Owner button. This will return the Amendment back to the Task Owner where they can edit it before resubmitting to you. Once they resubmit, the report will re-enter the Amendment Approval Workflow.



Reject: This will reject the Amendment completely. If edits are needed for an Amendment, use the Return to Task Owner button and not the Reject button.

Cancel: This will close out of the page and any changes will not be saved.

Once a Grantor Amendment has been approved, it will enter the *Current Status* of *Pending Subrecipient Acceptance*

Award Amendments					
		Search:			
Amendment Date 🗸	Amendment Type	Current Status	÷	Actions	\$
03/22/2023	Grantor Amendment Approval with Finance	Pending Subrecipient Acceptance		View Amendment	

If the subrecipient makes changes to the approved Amendment, users in the approval workflow will receive an email notification that changes have been requested.



The status of the Grantor Amendment will also update to "Subrecipient Changes Requested." State agency users can then click *Edit Amendment* to view the subrecipients proposed changes and make any additional edits before sending it through the Grantor Amendment Approval workflow again.

Amendment Date	Amendment Type	Current Status	\$ Actions	*
03/22/2023	Grantor Amendment Approval	Subrecipient Changes Requested	Edit Amendment	



Final Approving a Grantor Initiated Amendment

When the subrecipient reviews and accepts the Grantor Amendment, the user(s) in the *Grantor Amendment Final Approval* workflow will be notified via email that they have a pending task to review. For more information on setting up and editing approval workflows, reference the <u>Grantor Approval</u> <u>Workflow</u> user guide, and/or the training video <u>Approval Tab of the Solicitation</u>. An example of the automatic email sent to Grantor Amendment Final Approval Workflow members is below:



An approval task has been created that requires your attention in eCivis Grants Network.

Program:	Chamber of Commerce Program
Project:	RI Chamber Project
Award/Contract Number:	COCP-FY23-0001
Subrecipient:	Katje's Organization
Task Type:	Grantor Amendment Final Approval
Approval Type:	Sequential Group
Review Comment:	
Sincerely,	
The eCivis Support Team	
support@ecivis.com	
(877) 232-4847, option 2, 8a	m-5pm PT

Members of the approval group can also see all pending tasks by navigating to the Subrecipient Management module of eCivis. To do so, hover over the *Grant Management* tab and select *Subrecipient Management*

				Hello Katje Bend	pit, your License is	provided by Rho	de Island- D
eCivis		Home	COVID-19	Grant Management	Research	Insight	Reports
Researc Find Gran		Trackin Manage	g & Repo Grants	Project Dashboard Project Search My Projects	ces and	d More	Er Da
Organization	Activity Summary			Project Calendar Create Project	board »	My Act	ion Items
Open Projects	Applications Due	Application Submitted	ns Fur Aw			1	ext 7 Days) New Gran
<u>98</u>	<u>8</u>	2	<u>65</u>			1 Past Due	Public Sat



This will open the Grantor Program Dashboard. At the top of the page, the user will see all of their pending tasks. To final approve a Grantor Amendment, locate the task and click *Visit Program*.

iome / Program Dashboard												
ogram Dashb	boar	b										
dd New Program	Gener	ate Task Report	G	Generate Funding	g Source Repor	t	Public Soli	citations	Lis	ting Subrecipient N	/Ionito	oring
									Sear	ch:		
Your Pending Tasks												
					Award/							
Program	\$	Project	*	⇔ Org Name	Contract Number	Cre	▼ eated Date	Invoice Number		Task Type	÷	Actions
Chamber of Commerce Program	Ð	RI Chamber Project		Katje's Organization	COCP- FY23-0001	C	03/22/2023			Grantor Amendment Approval with Finance	J	<u>Visit</u> <u>Program</u>

This will open the Program Detail page. From the Program Detail page, an approver can scroll to their Pending Tasks table, click *Actions* and then *Review*.

\$	¢	Award/ Contract	A	Reporting 🔺	Award	Invoice 🔶		₹	¢
Project	Org Name	Number	Task Type	Period	Туре	Number	Current Status	Submitted Date	Actions
RI Chamber Project	Katje's Organization	COCP- FY23- 0001	Grantor Amendment Approval with Finance		N/A		Pending Final Approval	03/22/2023	Actions Review

Review each section of the Grantor Amendment to ensure that everything looks correct before approving. At the top of every Grantor Amendment is *Subrecipient Detail* information:

Subrecipient: A New Leaf - 124 Main Street Vendor ID: 85-963 Organization: Katje's Organization Project: RI Chamber Project Award Manager: K. Benoit Award Status: Awarded Approval Date: 12/12/2022 Approved Amount: \$950.00 + Total Federal Award: \$450.00	Program: Chamber of Commerce Progra Award/Contract Number: COCP-FY23-00 EIN: 12-3456789 Subrecipient Risk: Low Award Type: N/A
Total Other Award: \$500.00 Total Match: \$0.00	

Page **41** of **89** Last Updated 11/21/2023



View the *Award Details* and any proposed changes. Fields that are greyed out indicate that no changes were requested.

Amendment Details		
Award details:		
	Proposed	<u>Current</u>
Organization Name:*	Katje's Organization	(Katje's Organization)
Project Name:*	RI Chamber Project	(RI Chamber Project)
EIN:	12-3456789	(12-3456789)
Performance Period End:*	01/31/2025	(01/31/2025)
Award/Contract Number:	C0CP-FY23-0001	(COCP-FY23-0001)

In the *Allocate Funding* section, ensure the *Award Total* matches the *Total Amendment Budget Requested* amount. View-only copies of the Active budget and the Amendment budget can be viewed by clicking on the appropriate hyperlinks.

View Budget: Total Amendment Budget Requested: Amendment Budget[2]. Award Budget (Active).	\$1,450.00			
Allocate Funding:	Program Funding Available 🕕	Funding Approved 🕕	Funding Spent 🕕	Subrecipient Award
US17538 American Rescue Plan Act Economic Adjustment Assistance (ARPA EAA) - FY 2021	\$ 1,550.00	\$ 450.00	\$ 290.00	\$ 450.00
US8717 Candidate Species Conservation Fund - FY 2023	\$ 5,000.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 500.00
Demo General Fund FY2022	\$ 299,050.00	\$ 500.00	\$ 290.00	\$ 500.00
Award Total				\$ 1,450.00

Note: If there were no financial changes proposed in the Grantor Amendment, the following message will show:





In the *Amendment Goals* section, ensure that proposed Target Units looks correct. Any fields that are greyed indicate that no changes were made.

Goal / Objective	Target Units		Direct Cost Expenditure		Match Expenditure		Program Income Exp	oenditure
	Proposed	(Current)	Proposed	(Current)	Proposed	(Current)	Proposed	(Current
Number of eligible small businesses that are served	55.00	(60.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)
SubGoal								
Small Business Hair Salons	15.00	(20.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)
Small Business Restaraunts	15.00	(15.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)
Small Business Theaters	25.00	(25.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)

Note: If there were no goal changes proposed in the Grantor Amendment, or if the Goals/Subgoals functionality is not set up for this subrecipient grant program, the above section will not appear in the Amendment. In the example above, the number of hair salons to be served is being reduced from 20 to 15, with a corresponding reduction in the total number of small businesses to be served.

Review any files that were uploaded by the state agency and/or the subrecipient during the Amendment process. If needed, additional files can also be uploaded at this time.

					Search:				
File Name	Å	File Size	Å	Created On			Actions		
There are currently no	files available.								
IOT be provided to the su	sary to commu	nicate internally about will become a part of						<u>Previous</u>	N
idment Files - Internal:	sary to commu				Coarobu			Previous	N
ndment Files - Internal: to provide any fires needs IOT be provided to the su	sary to commu				Search:			Previous	N
ndment Files - Internal: to provide any fires needs IOT be provided to the su	sary to commu			or internal display	Search:	A	Actions	Previous	N

Page **43** of **89** Last Updated 11/21/2023



Finally, review the *Amendment Narrative* section for additional information on what was changed through this amendment process.

Amendm	nt Narrative:
	Amended the award budget to add funding to the Equipment category. Decreased the target units for Small Business Hair Salons subgoal. Additional documentation about this amendment is attached for reference.

Once the Amendment has been reviewed, several actions can be taken:



Approve: This will approve the Grantor Amendment. If you are part of a sequential approval workflow, the approved Amendment will then be sent to the next approver to review. If you are the final user in the approval workflow, approving the Amendment will move it to the status "Approved." The subrecipient will receive an email notifying them an Amendment was approved and any changes to their award will take effect.

Return to First Approver: This button will only appear if the Amendment workflow is sequential. Use this button if you need a previous approver to review the Amendment again, and no changes are required by the Task Owner. You will be required to enter in a note explaining what modifications are being requested of the first approver.

Return to Task Owner: If you need the Task Owner to make changes to the proposed Amendment (edit the budget modification, attach additional back up documentation, edit the narrative, etc.) then use the Return to Task Owner button. This will return the Amendment back to the Task Owner where they can edit it before resubmitting. Once they resubmit, the report will re-enter the Amendment Approval Workflow before being sent back to the subrecipient to review and accept the changes.

Reject: This will reject the Amendment completely. If edits are needed for an Amendment, use the Return to Task Owner button and not the Reject button.

Cancel: This will close out of the page and any changes will not be saved.

Once the Grantor Amendment is approved, the *Current Status* will update to *Approved*.

Award Amendments

		Search:		
Amendment Date	Amendment Type	Current Status	\$ Actions	\$
03/22/2023	Grantor Amendment Approval	<u>Approved</u>	View Amendment	

Page **44** of **89** Last Updated 11/21/2023



Subrecipient Initiated Amendments

When a change to a subrecipient award is requested, subrecipients will submit a Grant Amendment through eCivis. Grant Amendments can be used by subrecipients to request changes to the following:

- Organization Name
- Project Name
- EIN
 - Performance Period End Date
- Any change to the budget
- Target Units for Goals and Subgoals

Reviewing and Approving a Grant Amendment Submitted by a Subrecipient

Depending on the type of Grant Amendment, the submitted request will enter an approval workflow:

Amendment Approval – Submitted grant amendments that do not change the subrecipient's budget/award amount will enter this workflow.

Amendment Approval with Finance – Submitted grant amendments that do change the subrecipient's budget/award amount will enter this workflow.

When a subrecipient submits a Grant Amendment, the user(s) in the appropriate Grant Amendment Approval Workflow will be notified via email that they have a pending task to review. For more information on setting up and editing approval workflows, reference the <u>Grantor Approval Workflow</u> user guide, and/or the training video <u>Approval Tab of the Solicitation</u>. An example of the automatic email sent to Grant Amendment Approval Workflow members is below:



An approval task has been created that requires your attention in eCivis Grants Network.

Program:Chamber of Commerce ProgramProject:Competitive Award AcceptanceAward/Contract Number:COCP-FY23-0001Subrecipient:Katje's OrganizationTask Type:Amendment ApprovalApproval Type:Single UserReview Comment:Comment Support Sup

Sincerely,

The eCivis Support Team

support@ecivis.com

(877) 232-4847, option 2, 8am-5pm PT



Members of the approval group can also see all pending tasks by navigating to the Subrecipient Management module of eCivis. To do so, hover over the *Grant Management* tab and select *Subrecipient Management*

				Hello Katje Bend	oit, your License is	provided by Rho	de Island- C
eCivis		Home	COVID-19	Grant Management	Research	Insight	Reports
Researc Find Gran		Trackin g Manage (g & Repo i Grants	Project Dashboard Project Search My Projects	ces an	d More	Er Da
Organization	Activity Summary			Project Calendar Create Project	board »	My Act	ion Items
Open Projects	Applications Due	Application Submitted	is Fun Awa	Organization Documents Subrecipient Managemen		1	ext 7 Days) New Gran
<u>98</u>	<u>8</u>	2	<u>65</u>			1 Past Due	Public Sat

This will open the Grantor Program Dashboard. At the top of the page, the user will see all of their pending tasks. To review and approve a Grant Amendment, locate the task and click *Visit Program*.

me / Program Dashboard									
ogram Dashl	board								
dd New Program	Generate	Task Report	Generate Funding Source Report			Public Solicitations Listing		Subrecipient Monitoring	
our Pending Tasks							Search:		
Program	A V	Project		.≜ ⊽	Award/ Contract Number	Created Date	Invoice Number	Task Type	Actions
Chamber of Commerc Program	ce	RI Chamber Project		Katje's Organization	COCP- FY23-0001	03/01/2023		Amendment Approval	<u>Visit</u> <u>Program</u>
High School Financial Supplemental Educati		Fun with Finance at NKHS		Making Finance Fun	23HSFL- 00001	02/28/2023		Recommendation Approval	<u>Visit</u> Program
Chamber of Commerc Program	ce	Award Rec Award		Katje's Organization		02/28/2023		Recommendation Approval	<u>Visit</u> Program



This will open the Program Detail page. From the Program Detail page, an approver can scroll to their Pending Tasks table, click *Actions* and then *Review*.

Pending Tasks									
Project		Award/ Contract Number	Task Type	Reporting A Period	Award Type	Invoice Number	¢ Current Status	⇒ Submitted Date	Actions
RI Chamber Project	Katje's Organization	COCP- FY23-0001	Amendment Approval		N/A		Pending Approval	03/01/2023	Actions Review
test	Katje's Organization	RI-KB-001	Final Award Approval		N/A		Final Award Approval	02/09/2023	<u>Actions</u>

At the top of every Grant Amendment is *Subrecipient Detail* information.

Subrecipient Detail	
Award Detail	
Organization: Katje's Organization Project: RI Chamber Project Award Status: Awarded Approval Date: 12/12/2022 Approved Amount: \$900.00 +	Program: Chamber of Commerce Program Award/Contract Number: COCP-FY23-0001 EIN: 12-3456789 Subrecipient Risk: Low Award Type: N/A
Total Federal Award: \$450.00 Total Other Award: \$450.00 Total Match: \$0.00 Performance Period: 12/01/2022 - 12/31/2024	

Next will be the *Amendment Details*. The first section will show the Proposed vs. Current award details. Compare the 2 columns to review what changes the subrecipient is requesting. In the below example, the subrecipient is requesting a Project Name change and a one-month extension to their Performance Period End Date.

Amendment Details		
Award details:	Proposed	Current
Organization Name:*	Katje's Organization	(Katje's Organization)
Project Name:*	Competitive Award Acceptance	(RI Chamber Project)
EIN:	12-3456789	(12-3456789)
Performance Period End:*	01/31/2025	(12/31/2024)
Award/Contract Number:	COCP-FY23-0001	(COCP-FY23-0001)

Page **47** of **89** Last Updated 11/21/2023



The next section will show any financial changes requested. If no changes to the budget are requested, a no changes requested message will appear and the *Allocate Funding* section will be greyed out since no changes are needed.

inance Request: No financial changes requested.			
Allocate Funding:	Total Funding	Funding Available	Subrecipient Award
US17538 American Rescue Plan Act Economic Adjustment Assistance (ARPA EAA) - FY 2021	\$ 2,000.00	\$ 1,050.00	\$ 450.00
Demo General Fund FY2022	\$ 300,000.00	\$ 295,050.00	\$ 450.00
Award Total			\$ 900.00

If the subrecipient does request a change to their budget, links to both the currently approved budget and the amendment budget will be provided. The new amount requested will also be provided. Use the budget links to view what changes the subrecipient is requesting.

View Budget:	
Total Amendment Budget Requested: \$950.00 Award Budget (Active) C Amendment BudgetC	

To accept the budget changes the subrecipient requested, update the *Allocation Funding* section so the *Award Total* and the *Total Amendment Budget Requested* amounts match.

View Budget: Total Amendment Budget Requested: \$950 <u>Award Budget (Active)</u> <u>Amendment Budget[]</u>	00		
Allocate Funding:	Total Funding	Funding Available	Subrecipient Award
US17538 American Rescue Plan Act Economic Adjustment Assistance (ARPA EAA) - FY 2021	\$ 2,000.00	\$ 1,050.00	\$ 450.00
Demo General Fund FY2022	\$ 300,000.00	\$ 295,050.00	\$ 500.00
Award Total			\$ 950.00

If you do not accept the subrecipient's budget changes, or need them to edit the request and resubmit, scroll to the bottom of the page to Return to Subrecipient or Reject.



The next section in a Grant Amendment is the *Amendment Goals*. Note: This section will only appear if you set up Goals and Subgoals for the subrecipient grant program. Compare the Proposed vs. Current columns to view the changes requested by the subrecipient. Fields that are greyed out mean no changes were requested. In the example below, the numbers of hair salons and restaurants to be served are being reduced, with a corresponding reduction in the total number of small businesses to be served.

Amendment Goals:]							
Goal / Objective	Target Units		Direct Cost Expenditure		Match Expenditure		Program Income E	openditure
	Proposed	(Current)	Proposed	(Current)	Proposed	(Current)	Proposed	(Current)
Number of eligible small businesses that are served	60.00	(75.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)
SubGoal								
Small Business Hair Salons	20.00	(25.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)
Small Business Restaraunts	15.00	(25.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)
Small Business Theaters	25.00	(25.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)	\$ 0.00	(\$0.00)

The next section is the *Amendment Files*. Any files that were uploaded by the subrecipient when submitting this Grant Amendment will be listed in the *Amendment Files – External* table. If needed, state agency approvers can add files in the *Amendment Files – External* or the *Amendment Files – Internal* sections. Files loaded to the *Amendment Files – Internal* will be kept for reference with this Grant Amendment request, but not visible to the subrecipient.

Highly recommended: Complete and upload the <u>Subaward Amendment Template</u> to amendments created in eCivis. Until eCivis functionality for viewing past amendments improves, both parties will benefit from attached Subaward Amendments.



Amendment Files - External: Please upload any files necessa agreements, tax forms, and othe subrecipient. Attach Files										
						Search:				
File Name			le Size		Created On			Actions		¢
Test File.docx			11.7 Kb		03/01/2023			<u>*</u>	Ŵ	
Amendment Files - Internal: Please upload any files necess will NOT be provided to the sub only. Attach Files						Search:				
File Name	≑ Fi	ile Size	A V	Cr	eated On		Ac	tions		4
There are currently no f	iles available.									
Showing 0 to 0 of 0 entr										

The final section is the *Amendment Narrative*. Before submitting a Grant Amendment, subrecipients are required to enter a narrative. Review this section for more information on what the subrecipient is requesting.



Resubmitting on 2/24



Once you have reviewed all information in the Grant Amendment, different actions can be taken:



Save: This will save any changes that have been made to the Grant Amendment while reviewing. Saving the Grant Amendment allows you to close out of the page and come back to finish reviewing/approving at a later date.

Approve: This will approve the Grant Amendment. If you are part of a sequential approval workflow, the approved Amendment will then be sent to the next approver to review. If you are the final user in the approval workflow, the Amendment will be marked "Approved" and the subrecipient will receive an email notifying them their Amendment was approved. Any changes requested and approved will be automatically made to the subrecipients award in eCivis.

Return to First Approver: This button will only appear if the Amendment workflow is sequential. Use this button if you need a previous approver to modify the Amendment, and the subrecipient does not need to make any changes. You will be required to enter in a note explaining what modifications are being requested of the first approver.

Return to Subrecipient: If you need the subrecipient to make changes to the Amendment (edit the budget modification, attach additional back up documentation, edit their narrative, etc.) then use the Return to Subrecipient button. This will return the Amendment back to the subrecipient where they can edit it before resubmitting to you. Once they resubmit, the report will re-enter the Amendment Approval Workflow.

Reject: This will reject the Amendment completely. The subrecipient will receive an automatic email that their Amendment has been rejected and if they need to re-submit, they will need to start over. If edits are needed for an Amendment, use the Return to Subrecipient button and not the Reject button.

Page **51** of **89** Last Updated 11/21/2023



Reviewing and Approving an Activity Report

Activity Reports are used to track a subrecipients progress on their project through documentation, narrative, and target goals. When a subrecipient submits an Activity Report, the user(s) in the Activity Report Approval Workflow will be notified via email that they have a pending task to review. For more information on setting up and editing approval workflows, reference the <u>Grantor Approval Workflow</u> user guide, and/or the training video <u>Approval Tab of the Solicitation</u>. An example of the automatic email sent to Activity Report Approval Workflow members is below:



An approval task has been created that requires your attention in eCivis Grants Network.

Program:	Chamber of Commerce Program
Project:	RI Chamber Project
Award/Contract Number	:COCP-FY23-0001
Subrecipient:	Katje's Organization
Task Type:	Activity Report Approval
Approval Type:	Sequential Group
Review Comment:	
Sincerely,	
The eCivis Support Team	
support@ecivis.com	

(877) 232-4847, option 2, 8am-5pm PT

Members of the approval group can also see all pending tasks by navigating to the Subrecipient Management module of eCivis. To do so, hover over the *Grant Management* tab and select *Subrecipient Management*

				Hello Katje Beni	oit, your License is	provided by Rh	ode Island- C
eCivis		Home	COVID-19	Grant Management	Research	Insight	Reports
Researc Find Gran		Trackin Manage	g & Repo Grants	Project Dashboard Project Search My Projects	ces an	d More	Er Da
Organization	Activity Summary			Project Calendar Create Project	board »	My Ac	tion Items
Open Projects	Applications Due	Applicatio Submitted		Organization Documents Subrecipient Management		1	Next 7 Days) New Gran
<u>98</u>	<u>8</u>	2	<u>65</u>			1 Past Du	Public Sat

Page **52** of **89** Last Updated 11/21/2023



This will open the Grantor Program Dashboard. At the top of the page, the user will see all of their pending tasks. To review and approve an Activity Report, locate the task and click *Visit Program*.

ogram Dash	board								
Add New Program Generate Task Report		Generate Fundin	erate Funding Source Report Public Solicitations Listing Subrecipient Mon				Monito	oring	
						Search:			
/our Pending Tasks									
Program	\$	Project		Award/ Contract Number	Created Date	Invoice 🔶 Number	Task Type	^	Actions
Program Direct Award Test2	\$	Project Goals Test		Contract	· ·		Task Type Activity Report Approval	•	Actions Visit Program

This will open the Program Detail page. From the Program Detail page, an approver can scroll to their Pending Tasks table, click *Actions* and then *Review*

Pending Tasks									
♦ Project	⇔ Org Name	Award/ Contract Number	Task Type	Reporting Period	Award ≑ Type	Invoice Number	¢ Current Status	Submitted Date	¢ Actions
RI Chamber Project	Katje's Organization	COCP- FY23- 0001	Activity Report Approval	02/01/2023 - 02/28/2023	N/A		Pending Approval	03/01/2023	Actions Review
test	Katje's Organization	RI-KB-001	Final Award Approval		N/A		Final Award Approval	02/09/2023	<u>Actions</u>



At the top of every submitted Activity Report is Subrecipient Detail information.



The next section is *Activity Report Details* which includes the reporting period and narrative about their report and award progress.



In the month of February, we were able to assist 5 small businesses.

Documentation of our progress is attached to this Activity Report.

The next section is *Activity Report Goals* where the subrecipient entered the completed units during this reporting period for their goals and subgoals. Any reported amount of award spend and/or match spend with completed units does not impact the subrecipient's budget or available balance but is available for reference.

Activity Report Goals:				
Goal / Objective	Completed Units	Award Spend	Match Spend	Program Income Spend
Number of eligible small businesses that are served:	5.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00
Subgoals				
Small Business Hair Salons:	3.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00
Small Business Restaraunts:	1.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00
Small Business Theaters:	1.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00

Note: If goals and subgoals were not set up for this subrecipient grant program, this section will not appear in a submitted Activity Report.



The last section is the Activity Report Files where approvers can view any documentation that a subrecipient submitted to support this Activity Report. If needed, an agency user can also attach files under the Activity Report Files – External section.

Activity Report Files:								
					Search:			
File Name		$\stackrel{\wedge}{\nabla}$	File Size	Created On			Actions	\$
Test File.docx			11.7 Kb	03/01/2023			*	
Showing 1 to 1 of 1 ent Activity Report Files - Extern These files will be provided Attach Files	al: sary to finalize your	activity report appr	oval.				Previous 1	<u>Next</u>
					Search:			
File Name	▼	File Size	\$	Created On		Actions		\$
There are currently no	files available.							
Showing 0 to 0 of 0 ent	ries						<u>Previous</u>	<u>Next</u>

Once an Activity Report has been reviewed, different actions can be taken:



Approve: This will approve the Activity Report. If you are part of a sequential approval workflow, the approved Activity Report will then be sent to the next approver to review. If you are the final user in the approval workflow, the Activity Report will be marked "Approved" and the subrecipient will receive an email notifying them the report was approved.

Return to Subrecipient: If you need the subrecipient to make changes to the Activity Report, then use the Return to Subrecipient button. This will return the report back to the subrecipient where they can edit it before resubmitting to you. Once they resubmit, the report will re-enter the Activity Report Approval Workflow.

Reject: This will reject the report completely. The subrecipient will receive an automatic email that their report has been rejected and if they need to re-submit, they will need to start over. If edits are needed for a report, use the Return to Subrecipient button and not the Reject button.



Miscellaneous Tasks

Miscellaneous Tasks are used to collect information that cannot be captured in Financial or Activity Reports. A Miscellaneous Task can be created and assigned to an individual subrecipient, to all subrecipients in one program, or to a state agency user.

Internal Miscellaneous Tasks

Internal Miscellaneous Tasks are used to collaborate internally with your state agency. Internal Miscellaneous Tasks are not visible to the subrecipient(s).

Creating and Assigning Internal Miscellaneous Tasks

Internal Miscellaneous Tasks can be used to assign an action item to a member of your team. These tasks stay at the state agency level and do not notify the subrecipient(s). To create an Internal Miscellaneous Task, navigate to the *Program Detail* page of the appropriate subrecipient grant program. From the *Program Detail* page, select *Add Task* and select *Miscellaneous* from the drop down. The *Add Task* button can also be accessed from a *Subrecipient Detail* page.

Chamber of Commerce Department: Department of Total Funding: \$302,000.00 Application Period: N/A	-			
Subrecipient Reporting -	Subrecipient Monitoring	Add Task 🔻	Ecit Solicitation	Preview Applica
Award Recommendation Approv	al	Miscellaneou Monitoring	a	
ipient Detail rd Detail Subrecipient: A New Leaf - 124 Main Str Vendor ID: 85-963 Organization: Katje's Organization Project: RI Chamber Project Award Manager: K. Benoit Award Status: Awarded Approval Date: 12/12/2022 - <u>View Appro</u> Approved Amount: \$900.00 + Total Federal Award: \$450.00 Total Other Award: \$450.00 Total Other Award: \$450.00 Total Match: \$0.00 Performance Period: 12/01/2022 - 12/3	oval Workflow	Award/Co EIN: 12-34	ent Risk: Low	



This will open a pop up where you can define the task details.

Create A Miscellaneous Task
Define Task Details
Task Name:*
Add the new FY funding source to the solicitation
255 characters remaining.
Task Assignment:* Internal External Task Owner:*
Department of Administration 🗸
Katje Benoit 🗸
Due Date:*
03/03/2023
Reminder Date:
03/02/2023

Task Name: Give a title to the task

Task Assignment: Select Internal

Task Owner: Select the state agency user who will be responsible for completing this task

Due Date: When the task should be completed by

Reminder Date: Optional field, a reminder email will be sent to the Task Owner on this date notifying them they still need to complete the task



Task Note:*	
H1 H2 H3 \mathbf{B} \mathbf{I} \mathbf{U} $\mathbf{\Xi}$ $\mathbf{\Xi}$ $\mathbf{\Xi}$	
Please add the new FY of funding to the grantee side, mark it available for pass-through, and add to this subrecipient program funding sources.	
7857 characters remaining.	
Subrecipients/Award Number.*	
Katje's Organization - COCP-FY23-0001	*
	Ŧ
Z Require Note	
✓ Require File Upload	

Task Note: Provide additional information to the Task Owner on what it is that needs to be completed.

Subrecipients/Award Number: Select the subrecipient(s) and subaward(s) that this task applies to. Multiple subrecipients can be selected by holding the Ctrl key and selecting different awards. Subrecipient(s) selected here will not be notified of the creation of an Internal Miscellaneous Task.

Require Note: Checkbox determines if the Task Owner needs to provide a narrative/note at the time of marking the task complete.

Require File Upload: Checkbox determines if the Task Owner needs to provide a file at the time of marking the task complete.



Organization Tag: This is an optional field, where you can flag the Miscellaneous Task as a specific category.



Define the approval workflow for this Miscellaneous Task. Similar to the Approval tab in your solicitation, a standard user, standard group, or sequential group can be selected. This is the approval workflow the Task Owner's response will go through once they submit the task.

Define Approval Workflow
Approval Type:* Standard () Sequential ()
Designated for Approval:* User Choose a user that will be designated as approver
Select Department V
Select User
 User Group Choose a user group that will be designated for approval. The group is based off Approval Type selected above
Select User Group

In the *Attach Internal Files* section, add any files that are necessary for the Task Owner to reference before completing the task.

Attach Internal Files: Please upload any files files will NOT be provide display only. Attach Internal Fil	ed to the subre				
		Search:			
File Name	÷	File Size	\$ Actions		
There are currently r	no files availat	ble.			
Showing 0 to 0 of 0 e	entries			Previous	Next



If the Internal Miscellaneous Task needs to be repeated on a cadence, a frequency can be set up. Select the frequency, interval, due date, and start and end dates. If the task does not need to be repeated, select N/A under the Frequency dropdown.

Monthly	~
Interval:*	
	~
0n: *	
 A day of the month 	1 ~
 The last day of the r 	nonth
Starting:*	
03/04/2023	**
Until:	
	m

Once all required fields have been completed, you can save the task. Clicking *Save* will create the task and notify the Task Owner they have a pending item to complete. If you click *Cancel*, the Task will be discarded.

|--|



Completing an Internal Miscellaneous Task

If an Internal Miscellaneous Task has been assigned to you to complete, you will receive an email notification, example below:



The following task has been assigned to you:

- Task Name: Add the new FY funding source to the solicitation
- Program Name: Chamber of Commerce Program
- Due Date: 3/3/2023
- Task Notes :

Please add the new FY of funding to the grantee side, mark it available for pass-through, and add to this subrecipient program funding sources.

To access this internal task, go to the Program Dashboard [mandrillapp.com]

Please contact support@ecivis.com for technical issues or questions.

Sincerely, Test

The Task Owner can also see all pending tasks by navigating to the Subrecipient Management module of eCivis. To do so, hover over the *Grant Management* tab and select *Subrecipient Management*

Ø				Hello Katje Ben	oit, your License is	provided by Rh	ode Island- L
eCivis		Home	COVID-19	Grant Management	Research	Insight	Reports
Research Find Grants		Trackin Manage	g & Repo Grants	Project Dashboard Project Search My Projects	ces an	ces and More	
Organization	Activity Summary			Project Calendar Create Project	board »	My Ac	tion Items
Open Projects	Applications Due	Applicatio Submitted				1	Next 7 Days) New Gran
<u>98</u>	<u>8</u>	2	<u>65</u>			1 Past Du	Public Sat



This will open the Grantor Program Dashboard. At the top of the page, the user will see all of their pending tasks. To review and complete an Internal Miscellaneous Task, locate the task and click *Visit Program*.

	C									
dd New Program	New Program Generate Task Report		Generate Fun	Public So	Public Solicitations Listing			Subrecipient Monitoring		
terre Developer Terrelie										
our Pending Tasks				Award/						
Your Pending Tasks Program	\$	Project	Org Name	Award/ Contract Number ♦	Created Date	Invoice 🔶 Number	Task Type		¢	Actions

This will open the Program Detail page. From the Program Detail page, a Task Owner can scroll to their Pending Tasks table, click *Actions* and then *Complete*

Pending Tasks	∳ Org Name	Award/ Contract Number	Task Type	Reporting [▲] Period	Award Type	Invoice 🔶 Number	¢ Current Status	\$ Submitted Date	↓ Actions
RI Chamber Project	Katje's Organization	COCP- FY23- 0001	Add the new FY funding source to the solicitation (Internal)		N/A		Assigned to Task Owner	03/02/2023	Actions Complete



This will open the Internal Miscellaneous Task. At the top of the page will be information on the subrecipient grant program, title of the task, the due date, and notes/instructions.

rogram Detail
Chamber of Commerce Program Published
Department: Department of Administration
Total Funding: \$302,000.00
Application Period: N/A
Complete Internal Task
Task Name: Add the new FY funding source to the solicitation
Task Owner: Katje Benoit
Task Due Date: 03/03/2023
Notes from Creator:
Please add the new FY of funding to the grantee side, mark it available for pass-through, and add to this subrecipient program funding sources.

Scrolling down, there is space for you to enter a note regarding completion of the task and attach any relevant files. Any files attached to an Internal Miscellaneous Task will not be visible to the subrecipient(s). If the *Notes* and/or *Misc Task Files* fields are marked required, information needs to be input before the task can be marked complete. Additionally – any files uploaded by the user who created the task will appear in the list of files.

Notes:*				
H1 H2 H3 B I $\underline{\underline{U}}$ $\underline{\underline{E}}$ $\underline{\underline{E}}$ $\underline{\underline{E}}$				
I have added the new grant to the grantee side and it has been added to the solicitation.				
7911 characters remaining.				
Misc Task Files:* Attach Internal Files		Search:		
File Name	File Size	Created On	Actions	÷
Submitting a Grant Amendment.docx	420.4 Kb	03/02/2023	🛓 🗎	
Test File.docx	11.7 Kb	03/02/2023	ش 🛓	



Once complete, you can send the Internal Miscellaneous Task response for approval or save it and complete at a later date. Clicking *Cancel* will discard any changes.



After the task is sent for approval, the status in your *Pending Tasks* table will be *Pending Approval*.

Pending Tasks									
♦	♦ Org Name	Award/ Contract Number	⇒ Task Type	Reporting A Period	Award Type	Invoice 🔶 Number	Current Status	Submitted Date	♦ Actions
RI Chamber Project	Katje's Organization	COCP- FY23- 0001	Add the new FY funding source to the solicitation (Internal)		N/A		Pending Approval	03/02/2023	<u>Actions</u>

If the task response is returned for changes, you will receive an email notification including specific notes from the approver on what changes are requested, example below:



The following task has returned to you from an Approver:

- Task Name: Add the new FY funding source to the solicitation
- Program Name: Chamber of Commerce Program
- Due Date: 3/3/2023
- Notes from the Approver : Please upload additional backup documentation.
- Link [mandrillapp.com] to the Program Dashboard

The Current Status in your *Pending Tasks* table will also update to *Changes Requested*. Click on *Actions* and *Complete*. Follow the same steps as above to complete the task and re-submit for approval.

Pending Tasks									
♦ Project	♦ Org Name	Award/ Contract Number	⇒ Task Type	Reporting [▲] Period	Award Type	Invoice Number	Current Status	♦ Submitted Date	Actions
RI Chamber Project	Katje's Organization	COCP- FY23- 0001	Add the new FY funding source to the solicitation (Internal)		N/A		Changes Requested	03/02/2023	Actions Comple



Reviewing and Approving an Internal Miscellaneous Task

When the Task Owner marks the Internal Miscellaneous Task as complete, the user(s) in the approval workflow will be notified via email that they have a pending task to review. An example of the automatic email sent to an Internal Miscellaneous Task approval member(s) is below:



An approval task has been created that requires your attention in eCivis Grants Network.

Program:	Chamber of Commerce Program						
Project:	RI Chamber Project						
Award/Contract Number	r: COCP-FY23-0001						
Subrecipient:	Katje's Organization						
Task Type:	Internal Task						
Approval Type:	Sequential Group						
Review Comment:							
Sincerely,							
The eCivis Support Team							
support@ecivis.com	support@ecivis.com						
(877) 232-4847, option 2, 8am-5pm PT							

The approver can also see all pending tasks by navigating to the Subrecipient Management module of eCivis. To do so, hover over the *Grant Management* tab and select *Subrecipient Management*

				Hello Katje Ben	oit, your License is	provided by Rho	ode Island- L
eCivis		Home	COVID-19	Grant Management	Research	Insight	Reports
Researc Find Gran		Trackin Manage	g & Repo i Grants	Project Dashboard Project Search My Projects	ces and	d More	Er
Organization	Activity Summary			Project Calendar Create Project	board »	My Act	ion Items
Open Projects	Applications Due	Application Submitted	ns Fur Awa	Organization Documents Subrecipient Managemen		Tasks (N <u>1</u>	lext 7 Days) New Gran
<u>98</u>	<u>8</u>	2	<u>65</u>			1 Past Due	Public Sat



This will open the Grantor Program Dashboard. At the top of the page, the user will see all of their pending tasks. To review and complete an Internal Miscellaneous Task, locate the task and click *Visit Program*.

ome / Program Dashboard	ď								
ogram Dash	board	ł							
dd New Program	Genera	ate Task Report	Generate Fundi	ng Source Repor	rt Public Sc	licitations Listing	Subrecipient I	Monitori	ing
						Search:			
Your Pending Tasks									
/our Pending Tasks				Award/		tunto di			
Your Pending Tasks Program	A V	Project	Org Name	Contract 🔶	▼ Created Date	Invoice 🔶 Number Task	Туре	÷	Actions

This will open the Program Detail page. From the Program Detail page, the approver can scroll to their Pending Tasks table, click *Actions* and then *Review*.

Pending Tasks									
Project	∳ Org Name	Award/ Contract Number	Task Type	Reporting A Period	Award Type	Invoice Number	¢ Current Status	Submitted Date	♦ Actions
RI Chamber Project	Katje's Organization	COCP- FY23- 0001	Add the new FY funding source to the solicitation (Internal)		N/A		Pending Approval	03/02/2023	Actions Review



This will open the Internal Miscellaneous Task response. At the top of the page will be summary information about the subrecipient grant program as well as notes that were initially provided to the Task Owner and the Task Owner's response.

Program Detail
Chamber of Commerce Program Published
Department: Department of Administration
Total Funding: \$302,000.00
Application Period: N/A
Misc Task
Title: Add the new FY funding source to the solicitation
Note:
Please add the new FY of funding to the grantee side, mark it available for pass-through, and add to this subrecipient program funding sources.
Response:
Completed on 3/2/23

Scrolling down, any files uploaded by the user who originally created the Internal Miscellaneous Task and/or uploaded by the Task Owner during their response will show under *Misc Task Files*. If needed, additional files can be uploaded using the *Attach Internal File* button. These files will not be visible to your subrecipient(s).



Showing 1 to 2 of 2 entries

Previous 1 Next



The last section is an optional action to add a tag to the task. This can help flag the Miscellaneous Task as a specific category.

Organization Tag:		
Activity Award Funds Over 250K Awards less than \$10K COVID Award Department of Admin Grant Internal Subaward Monitoring No Tags Applicable	Financial	*
no nago ripplicable	•	*

Once reviewed, different actions can be taken:

Approve	Return to Task Owner	Reject	Cancel
Approve	Return to Task Owner	Reject	Cancel

Approve: Approves the Internal Miscellaneous Task. If you are part of a sequential approval workflow, the approved task will then be sent to the next approver to review. If you are the final user in the approval workflow, the Internal Miscellaneous Task will be marked "Approved."

Return to Task Owner: If you need the Task Owner to edit their response, use this button to provide a note to them and return it for changes. The Task Owner can then edit their response before resubmitting for approval.

Reject: This will reject the task and no further action can be taken on this task. If edits are required, use the *Return to Task Owner* action instead of *Reject*.

Cancel: This will close out of the task approval.

.

Once the Internal Miscellaneous Task has been approved, it can be referenced by navigating to the *Subrecipient Detail* page of the subrecipient(s) that were selected when the task was originally created. Clicking *Actions* then *View Task* opens a copy of the approved Internal Miscellaneous Task.

Show 10 • entries			Searc	h:		
Activity	Reporting Period	Submit Date	Invoice Number	Current Status	÷	Actions
Add the new FY funding source to the solicitation (Internal)		03/03/2023		<u>Approved</u>		Actions View Task



External Miscellaneous Tasks

External Miscellaneous Tasks are used to collect information from subrecipient(s) that cannot be captured in Financial or Activity Reports. An External Miscellaneous Task can be created and assigned to an individual subrecipient or to multiple/all subrecipients in one program.

Creating and Assigning External Miscellaneous Tasks

Total Diaburgad

To create an External Miscellaneous Task, navigate to the *Program Detail* page of the appropriate subrecipient grant program. From the *Program Detail* page, select *Add Task* and select *Miscellaneous* from the drop down. The *Add Task* button can also be accessed from a *Subrecipient Detail* page.

Home / Program Dashboard / Program	n Detail			
Program Detail Chamber of Commerce	Program Published			
Department: Department of Total Funding: \$302,000.00 Application Period: N/A	Administration			
Subrecipient Reporting -	Subrecipient Monitoring	Add Task 🔻	Edit Solicitation	Preview Applica
Award Recommendation Approv	al	Miscellaneou Monitoring	IS	
	OR			
ccipient Detail				
Subrecipient: A New Leaf - 124 Main St Vendor ID: 85-963 Organization: Katje's Organization Project: RI Chamber Project Award Manager: K. Benoit Award Status: Awarded Approval Date: 12/12/2022 - <u>View Appr</u> Approved Amount: \$900.00 +		Award/Co EIN: 12-34	ent Risk: Low	
Total Federal Award: \$450.00 Total Other Award: \$450.00 Total Match: \$0.00 Performance Period: 12/01/2022 - 12/3	31/2024			
Add Payment View Budget View	Goals Add Task - Ai	ard Files Man	age Subrecipient	Subrecipient Monitorin
	Miscellaneous Reit Masitarias	bursed	Pending Disburg	



This will open a pop up where you can define the task details.

Create A Miscellaneous Task
Define Task Details
Task Name:*
Certification Documentation
255 characters remaining.
Task Assignment:*
Due Date:*
03/06/2023
Reminder Date:
03/03/2023
Task Note:*
H1 H2 H3 B I U 🗄 🛱 🖉
Please submit your annually updated certification documentation.

Task Name: Give a title to the task

Task Assignment: Select External

Due Date: When the task should be completed by

Reminder Date: Optional field, a reminder email will be sent to the subrecipient(s) on this date notifying them they still need to complete the task

Task Note: Provide additional information to the subrecipient(s) on what it is that needs to be completed.



Require File Upload

Subrecipients/Award Number: Select the subrecipient(s) and subaward(s) that this task will be assigned to. Multiple subrecipients can be selected by holding the Ctrl key and selecting different awards.

Require Note: Checkbox determines if the subrecipient(s) needs to provide a narrative/note at the time of marking the task complete.

Require File Upload: Checkbox determines if the subrecipient(s) needs to provide a file at the time of marking the task complete.

Organization Tag:		
Activity Award Funds Over 250K Awards less than \$10K COVID Award Department of Admin Grant Financial Internal Subaward Monitoring		*

Organization Tag: This is an optional field, where you can flag the Miscellaneous Task as a specific category.

Define the approval workflow for this External Miscellaneous Task. Similar to the Approval tab in your solicitation, a standard user, standard group, or sequential group can be selected. This is the approval workflow the subrecipient(s)' response will go through once they submit the task for approval.

Define Approval Workflow
Approval Type:* Standard () Sequential ()
Designated for Approval:* User Choose a user that will be designated as approver
Select Department 🗸
Select User 🗸
 User Group Choose a user group that will be designated for approval. The group is based off Approval Type selected above
Select User Group 🗸



In the *Attach External Files* section, upload any files that the subrecipient(s) may need to reference before completing the task.

Attach External File					
	Se	arch:			
File Name	.≜ ♥	File Size	.≜ ♥	Actions	
Certification Template.docx		13.1 Kb		*	甂

If the External Miscellaneous Task needs to be repeated on a cadence, a frequency can be set up. Select the frequency, interval, due date, and start and end dates. If the task does not need to be repeated, select N/A under the Frequency dropdown.

Monthly			*		
Interval:*				 	
			*		
On:*					
 A day of the m 	onth	1	~		
 The last day of 		-			
Starting:*					
03/04/2023	#				
Until:					
	89				

Once all required fields have been completed, you can save the task. Clicking *Save* will create the task and add it to the subrecipient(s) pending tasks table. If you click *Cancel*, the Task will be discarded.

Save Ca	ncel
---------	------


Once saved, you can view the External Miscellaneous Task in your subrecipient(s) *Subrecipient Pending Tasks* table on the *Subrecipient Detail* page. Subrecipient(s) that this task was assigned to will also see the pending task in their eCivis Portal Award Dashboard. If needed, clicking the *Actions* allows you to either delete or edit the task.

Subrecipient Pending Tasks		
Redefine Financial Report Tasks Redefine Activity Report Tasks		
Show 10	Search:	
Task Type	Due Date	Actions
Activity Report Request	02/28/2023	Actions
Financial Report Request	02/28/2023	Actions
Certification Documentation (External)	03/06/2023	Actions
Financial Report Request	05/31/2023	<u>Delete Task</u> View/Edit Task
Financial Report Request	08/21/2022	Actions



Reviewing and Approving an External Miscellaneous Task

When a subrecipient submits an External Miscellaneous Task, the user(s) in the approval workflow will be notified via email that they have a pending task to review. An example of the automatic email sent to approval workflow members is below:



An approval task has been created that requires your attention in eCivis Grants Network.

Program:	Chamber of Commerce Program				
Project:	RI Chamber Project				
Award/Contract Number: COCP-FY23-0001					
Subrecipient:	Katje's Organization				
Task Type:	Misc Task				
Approval Type:	Sequential Group				
Review Comment:					
Sincerely,					
The eCivis Support Team					
support@ecivis.com					
(877) 232-4847, option 2, 8	am-5pm PT				

Members of the approval group can also see all pending tasks by navigating to the Subrecipient Management module of eCivis. To do so, hover over the *Grant Management* tab and select *Subrecipient Management*

CIVIS Home COVID-19 Grant Management Research Insigh	ht Reports
Project Dashboard	
Research Tracking & Repo Project Search	Er
Find Grants Manage Grants My Projects Ces and More	Da
Project Calendar	
Organization Activity Summary Create Project board > M	ly Action Items
	asks (Next 7 Days)
Projects Due Submitted Aw Subrecipient Management	New Gran Public Sat
	ast Due Items



This will open the Grantor Program Dashboard. At the top of the page, the user will see all of their pending tasks. To review and approve an External Miscellaneous Task, locate the task and click *Visit Program*

ogram Dash	board								
dd New Program	Generate	e Task Report	Generate Fundin	g Source Report	Public Solicit	tations Listing	Subrecipier	nt Monitor	ring
						0 mm h			
Your Pending Tasks						Search:			
/our Pending Tasks Program	\$	Project		Award/	Created Date	Invoice 🔶	sk Type		Actions

This will open the Program Detail page. From the Program Detail page, an approver can scroll to their Pending Tasks table, click *Actions* and then *Review*

Pending Tasks										
♦ Project	⊖ Org Name	Award/ Contract Number	Task Type	¢	Reporting A Period	Award Type	Invoice Number	¢ Current Status	Submitted Date	\$ Actions
RI Chamber Project	Katje's Organization	COCP- FY23- 0001	Certification Documentation (External)			N/A		Pending Approval	03/03/2023	Actions Review



This will open the External Miscellaneous Task response. At the top of the page will be summary information about the subrecipient grant program as well as notes that were initially provided to the subrecipient(s) and the subrecipients response.

Program Detail Chamber of Commerce Program Published
Department: Department of Administration
Total Funding: \$302,000.00
Application Period: N/A
Misc Task
Title: Certification Documentation
Note:
Please submit your annually updated certification documentation.
Response: Completed the template and attached here.

Scrolling down, any files uploaded by the user who originally created the External Miscellaneous Task and/or uploaded by the subrecipient during their response will show under *Misc Task Files*. If needed, additional files can be uploaded using the *Attach External File* button. These files will be visible to your subrecipient.





The last section is an optional action to add a tag to the task. This can help flag the Miscellaneous Task as a specific category.

Organization Tag:		
Activity Award Funds Over 250K Awards less than \$10K COVID Award	Financial	A
Department of Admin Grant Internal Subaward Monitoring No Tags Applicable		

Once reviewed, different actions can be taken:

Approve Return to Subrecipient Reject Cancel
--

Approve: Approves the External Miscellaneous Task. If you are part of a sequential approval workflow, the approved task will then be sent to the next approver to review. If you are the final user in the approval workflow, the External Miscellaneous Task will be marked "Approved" and the subrecipient will be notified via email.

Return to Task Owner: If you need the subrecipient to edit their response, use this button to provide a note to them and return it for changes. The subrecipient can then edit their response before resubmitting for approval.

Reject: This will reject the task and no further action can be taken on this task. If edits are required, use the *Return to Subrecipient* action instead of *Reject*.

Cancel: This will close out of the task approval.

Once the External Miscellaneous Task has been approved, it can be referenced by navigating to the *Subrecipient Detail* page of the subrecipient(s) that were selected when the task was originally created. Clicking *Actions* then *View Task* opens a copy of the approved External Miscellaneous Task.

Award Activity						
Show 10 v entries			Searcl	h:		
Activity	Reporting Period	Submit Date	Invoice Number	Current Status	Actions	A.V.
Add the new FY funding source to the solicitation (Internal)		03/03/2023		<u>Approved</u>	Action	<u>is</u> ew Task



Updating the Subrecipient's Report Task Schedule

Financial Reports and Activity Reports can be scheduled on a cadence for your subrecipient(s) to submit to you. These cadences can be set up in the pre-award stages during solicitation set up and/or during the creation of award recommendations. Additionally, the frequency or intervals between each Financial Report and/or Activity Report can be edited at any time. If you are changing the frequency of reports from what was required in the Subaward Agreement, or to remove a Special Condition in the Subaward Agreement, completing a <u>Grantor Initiated Amendment</u> is highly recommended.

To edit the frequency of these report requests, navigate to the *Subrecipient Detail* page. Scroll down to the *Subrecipient Pending Tasks* section. Here you can view the table of the current request schedule. Click on *Redefine Financial Report Tasks* to edit the frequency of Financial Reports (Payment Requests) or *Redefine Activity Report Tasks* to edit the frequency of Activity Reports.

Subrecipient Pending Tasks					
Redefine Financial Report Tasks	Redefine Activity Report Tasks	•			
Show 10 • entries			Search:		
Task Type		₹	Due Date	Actions	Å
Activity Report Request			02/28/2023	<u>Actions</u>	
Financial Report Request			02/28/2023	Actions	

This will open the current frequency/interval for you to edit. Note: this will only edit this subrecipient's reporting schedule, not all subrecipients under this grant program. Click *Ok* to save changes and update their reporting schedule. Changes will automatically be reflected in the subrecipient's eCivis Portal as well.

Frequency:	
Monthly	v
Interval:*	
Every 3 months	~
On:*	
A day of the month	~
 The last day of the month 	
Starting:*	
02/01/2023	
Until:	
06/16/2023	



To delete tasks from the Subrecipient Pending Tasks table, click Actions then Delete Task

Subrecipient Pending Tasks				
Redefine Financial Report Tasks Redefine Activity Report Tasks)			
Show 10 v entries		Search:		
Task Type	Due Date		Actions	$\stackrel{\wedge}{=}$
Activity Report Request	02/28/20	23	Actions	
Financial Report Request	02/28/20	23	Actions	
Financial Report Request	05/31/20	23	Delete Task Redefine Financial	Report Frequ
Financial Ranort Ranuest	NR/21/20	20	Actions	<u>Incport Heqt</u>



Subrecipient Monitoring

State agency grantors have a responsibility to ensure that pass-through funds granted to subrecipients are used appropriately and in accordance with the terms of the subaward agreement. The Subrecipient Monitoring tool built into eCivis allows you to schedule site visits, request reports and documentation, identify concerns, create a Corrective Action Plan (CAP) and more. For more information on subrecipient monitoring and step-by-step instructions on how to perform monitoring in eCivis, reference the <u>Subrecipient Monitoring Guide</u>.

Pulling Reports on Subrecipient Information and Progress

Reports can be pulled from eCivis to provide you information on a variety of data points regarding your subrecipients. This includes, but is not limited to:

- Summary contact information and award data for your subrecipient(s)
- Funding source data for each subrecipient and each subrecipient grant program
- Summary and detailed information on submitted and outstanding tasks
- Detail on payments to subrecipient(s)
- Aggregated data at the subrecipient budget category level
- Summary of subrecipient goal/subgoal progress

For more information on subrecipient reporting and instructions on how to pull different reports, reference the <u>RI Guide to GMS Reports</u> document.



Award Closeout Process

When your subrecipient(s) have submitted their final Financial Report (Payment Request) and are ready to close out their grant, they will initiate the closeout process. The final task for the state agency is to approve the Closeout Financial Report (Payment Request).

When a subrecipient submits a Closeout Financial Report, the user(s) in the Closeout Approval Workflow will be notified via email that they have a pending task to review. For more information on setting up and editing approval workflows, reference the <u>Grantor Approval Workflow</u> user guide, and/or the training video <u>Approval Tab of the Solicitation</u>. An example of the automatic email sent to Closeout Approval Workflow members is below:



An approval task has been created that requires your attention in eCivis Grants Network.

Program:	Chamber of Commerce Program
Project:	DTA 02092023
Award/Contract Number	:
Subrecipient:	Katje's Organization
Task Type:	Financial Report Approval
Approval Type:	Sequential Group
Review Comment:	
Sincerely,	
The eCivis Support Team	
support@ecivis.com	

(877) 232-4847, option 2, 8am-5pm PT

Members of the approval group can also see all pending tasks by navigating to the Subrecipient Management module of eCivis. To do so, hover over the *Grant Management* tab and select *Subrecipient Management*

əCivis		Home	COVID-19	Grant Management	Research	Insight	Reports
Research Find Grants		Tracking Manage (g & Repo i Grants	Project Dashboard Project Search My Projects	ces and	d More	Er Da
				Project Calendar			
Organization	Activity Summary			Create Project	board »	My Act	tion Items
Open	Applications	Application		Organization Documents	_	Tasks (N	lext 7 Days)
Projects	Due	Submitted	Aw	Subrecipient Management	t	1	New Gran
<u>98</u>	<u>8</u>	2	<u>65</u>			1 Past Du	Public Sat





This will open the Grantor Program Dashboard. At the top of the page, the user will see all of their pending tasks. To review and approve a Closeout Financial Report, locate the task and click *Visit Program*.

dd New Program	Generate	e Task Report	Generate Funding	Source Report	Public Solicit	ations Listin	g Subrecipient M	lonitoring
′our Pending Tasks						Search:		
Program	▼	Project	♦ ♦ Org Name	Award/ Contract Number	Created Date	Invoice Number	Task Type	

This will open the Program Detail page. From the Program Detail page, an approver can scroll to their Pending Tasks table, click *Actions* and then *Review*

Pending Tasks	Pending Tasks											
♦ Project	¢ Org Name	Award/ Contract Number	Task Type	Reporting Period	Award Type	Invoice Number	¢ Current Status		\$ Actions			
DTA 02092023	Katje's Organization		Financial Report Approval (Closeout)	02/01/2023 - 02/28/2023	N/A		Pending Approval	03/03/2023	<u>Actions</u> <u>Review</u>			

This will open the Closeout Financial Report for an approver to review. At the top of the page is the Subrecipient Detail information. This is summary information about the subrecipients award. A note will also be included identifying this report as a Closeout Report.

Award Detail	Description of a second process of a
Subrecipient: A New Leaf - 124 Main Street Vendor ID: 85-963	Program: Chamber of Commerce Program Award Type: N/A
Organization: Katje's Organization	Award Type. N/A
Project: DTA 02092023	
Award Manager: K. Benoit	
Award Status: Closeout	
Approval Date: 03/03/2023	
Approved Amount: \$500.00 +	
Total Federal Award: \$0.00	
Total Other Award: \$500.00 Total Match: \$0.00	
Performance Period: 02/01/2023 - 02/28/2023	
1 chomanoc 1 chou. 02/01/2020 02/20/2020	



Scrolling down, in the Financial Report Details section, the reporting period and the amount requested from each budget category will be shown for that invoice.

leporting Period: 02/01/2023 - 02/28/2023							
nvoice number: 3.3.2023-00023			Receiver ID: 654130				
Category	Spend	Match	Award Approved	Match Approved	Award Remaining	Match Remaining	Total Remaining
1. PERSONNEL	\$ 450.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 500.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 500.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 500.00
2. FRINGE BENEFITS	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00
3. TRAVEL	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00
4. EQUIPMENT	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00
5. SUPPLIES	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00
6. CONTRACTUAL	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00
7. CONSULTANT PROFESSIONAL SERVICES	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00
8. SUBAWARDS	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00
9. CONSTRUCTION	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00
10. OTHER	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00
11. INDIRECT COSTS	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00
Report Total	Spend	Match	Total Award Approved	Total Match Approved	Total Award Remaining	Total Match Remaining	Total Remaining
	\$ 450.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 500.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 500.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 500.00
	100.00 %	0.00 %		0.00 %	100.00 %	0.00 %	100.00 %

Amount Requested for Reimbursement: \$450.00

Before an invoice is approved, a state agency approver needs to input the Invoice Number and Receiver ID fields.

Invoice Number: A unique invoice number needs to be inputted by agency staff before it is approved and sent to RIFANS. Invoice approval will stop at RIFANS if the GMS invoice number field is left blank, if the invoice number is not unique to the subrecipient, or if there are additional spaces inputted after the invoice number. An example of a unique invoice number could be Grant Agreement number-date approved (e.g., DOA-22-0001-06012022)

Receiver ID: In this field, enter the applicable RIFANS Natural Account code. If left blank, it will default in RIFANS to Natural Account 654130, which is the subaward natural.



Review the dollar amounts requested by the subrecipient in each budget category. The total amount requested will also appear in the "Amount Requested for Reimbursement" field. Ensure that the *Total Spend* field and the *Amount Requested for Reimbursement* field are the same.

Below the detailed budget is the Allocation section. In this section, allocate how much funding from each funding source (if more than one) should be used to pay this invoice. The *Allocation Total* needs to be the same amount as the *Amount Requested for Reimbursement*. If the amounts are different, the system will not let you approve and move the Closeout Financial Report (Payment Request) to the next stage.

\$450.00				
llocate Funding:				
	Program Funding Available 🕕	Allocation Approved 🕕	Allocation Available 🕕	Amount
US17538 American Rescue Plan Act Economic Adjustment Assistance (ARPA EAA) - FY 2021	\$ 1,050.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 0.00
Demo General Fund FY2022	\$ 294,500.00	\$ 500.00	\$ 50.00	\$ 450.00
Allocation Total				\$ 450.00

The next section of the report is to review the narrative and any files that have been submitted as backup documentation along with their request. You can click on the hyperlinked "File Name" or click the download icon to download and view the documentation submitted by the subrecipient:

nancial Report Narrative:					
Final payment request. Only \$450 (of our \$500 award was spen	t.			
ancial Report Files:					
				Search:	
ile Name		File Size	Created On		Actions
Test File.docx		11.7 Kb	03/03/2023		*
Showing 1 to 1 of 1 entries					
					Previous 1 N



The next section of the report allows the state agency to attach any files necessary to the Closeout Financial Report before approving. Files uploaded in the *Financial Report Files – External* section will be visible to the subrecipient, and files uploaded in the *Financial Report Files – Internal* section will not be visible/provided to the subrecipient but kept on record for agency viewing/reference.

Financial Report Files - External: Please upload any files necessary These files will be provided to the s Attach Files		financial report approval.)		Search:			
File Name	$\stackrel{\mathbb{A}}{=}$	File Size	Å	Created On		Actions		≜ ∀
There are currently no files avai	ilable.							
Showing 0 to 0 of 0 entries Financial Report Files - Internal: Please upload any files necessary These files will be NOT be provided Atlach Files	to finalize your I to the subreci	financial report approval. pient.]		Search:		Previous	Next
File Name	÷	File Size	Å	Created On		Actions		Å
There are currently no files avai	ilable.							
Showing 0 to 0 of 0 entries							Previous	Next

The last section of a Closeout Financial Report is to provide a *Closeout comment* to your subrecipient. The subrecipient will see this comment in the email automatically sent to them once their Closeout Financial Report is approved.

Closeout comment:		 	
5000 characters rem	aining.		



Once everything in the submitted Closeout Financial Report (Payment Request) has been reviewed, different actions can be taken:



Save: This will save any changes that have been made to the report while approving. Saving the report allows you to close out of the page and come back to finish reviewing/approving at a later date.

Return to First Approver: This button will only appear if the Closeout Approval workflow is sequential. Use this button if you need a previous approver to modify the report, and the subrecipient does not need to make any changes. You will be required to enter in a note explaining what modifications are being requested of the first approver.

Return to Subrecipient: If you need the subrecipient to make changes to the report (edit the amounts requested, attach additional back up documentation, edit their narrative, etc.) then use the Return to Subrecipient button. This will return the Closeout Financial Report back to the subrecipient where they can edit the report before resubmitting to you. Once they resubmit, the report will re-enter the Closeout Approval workflow.

Approve: This will approve the report. Before approving, make sure that the Invoice Number, Receiver ID, and Allocation Amount fields are completed. If you are part of a sequential approval workflow, the approved report will then be sent to the next approver to review. If you are the final user in the approval workflow, the approved report will be marked "Approved / Awaiting Payment." Closeout Financial Reports in the "Approved / Awaiting Payment" status will be sent to RIFANS that night where the invoice will be created and enter your agencies existing approval workflow for that line sequence.



When you click *Approve*, you'll receive a pop-up notifying you of any funds that were unspent and will be de-obligated at the time the report is approved. (The subrecipient sees a similar message before they submit.) A type of closeout should also be selected from the dropdown to categorize the closeout. Boxes are available to enter an external and/or internal comment about the approval. Once complete, click *Ok*.

This is a closeout financial report. There is a balance of \$ upon final approval . Are you sure this report is ready to b final approval no other pending reports or tasks can be ad	e approved? This means that on
By checking this box and clicking submit I certify to the t performance and financial reporting has been completed and	
Please select the type of closeout:	
Standard - Compliant	
Standard - Compliant Standard - Noncompliant	
Administrative - Compliant	external
Administrative - Noncompliant	
5000 characters remaining.	
5.	Internal
5000 characters remaining. Enter a comment:	
E.	internal
E.	internal

Standard – Compliant: The subrecipient initiated closeout by submitting their final report. The grantor agency has determined that all applicable administrative actions and all required work of the subaward have been completed by the subrecipient. Most common.

Standard – Noncompliant: The subrecipient initiated closeout by submitting their final report. Despite an outstanding compliance issue, the grantor agency determines the subaward may be closed. Rarely used.

Administrative – Compliant: Closeout is initiated by the grantor agency. The subrecipient has submitted all required reports, and no final financial report is required.

Page **87** of **89** Last Updated 11/21/2023



Administrative – Noncompliant: Closeout is initiated by the grantor agency. The subrecipient is nonresponsive and has not submitted all reports in accordance with the terms and conditions of the subaward. The grantor agency has exhausted all reasonable efforts to engage the subrecipient. The grantor agency should consider any subrecipients with *Administrative – Noncompliant Closeouts* to be high risk.

Once all approvers in the Closeout Approval workflow have approved a Closeout Financial Report (Payment Request), the report will move to the status "Approved / Awaiting Payment." The subrecipient will also receive an email notifying them that their award has been successfully closed. In their eCivis Portal, they will see the "Approved / Awaiting Payment" status as well.

Award Activity								
Show 10 v entries	Show 10 v entries Search:							
Activity 🚖	Reporting Period	Submit Date 👙	Invoice Number	Current Status	Actions			
Financial Report (Closeout)	02/01/2023 - 02/28/2023	03/03/2023	3.3.2023-00023	<u>Approved / Awaiting Payment</u>	<u>Actions</u>			

Closeout Financial Reports in the "Approved / Awaiting Payment" status will be sent to RIFANS that night where the invoice will be created and enter your agency's existing approval workflow for that line sequence.

If there is someone in the RIFANS approval workflow that is not part of the GMS approval workflow, that needs to see the submitted invoice in eCivis or the backup documentation, then they will need to be added to eCivis with the user role "RIFANS Approver." All new user requests should be submitted through the <u>GMS Support Form</u>. Instructions for RIFANS Approvers to navigate to an approved invoice in eCivis can be found by hovering over the *Grant Management* tab and selecting *Organization Documents*. Reference the document titled "RIFANS Users – Reviewing Invoices & Backup Documentation in eCivis."

Once an invoice has been approved in both eCivis and RIFANS, it will be paid. Payment information will be automatically sent from RIFANS to eCivis and the subrecipient Closeout Financial Report will move to the status "Approved / Paid." To view a copy of the report, click on *Actions* then *View Report* to open a view-only version of the approved report. To view payment information, click on *Actions* then *View Payment*.

show 10 ventries			Search:			
Activity	Reporting Period	Submit Date	Invoice Number 🛛 🌲	Current Status	Actions	\$
Financial Report (Closeout)	02/01/2023 - 02/28/2023	03/03/2023		<u>Approved / Paid</u>	Actions	
Showing 1 to 1 of 1 entries					<u>View Previous</u>	

Page **88** of **89** Last Updated 11/21/2023



Closed subawards can always be viewed by navigating to the *Program Detail* page and scrolling down to *Subrecipient Awards*. Closed subawards will still be listed in the *Subrecipient Awards* table with the *Status* listed as *Closed*. To view reports, budgets, documentation, etc. previously submitted by the subrecipient during their performance period, click on the hyperlinked *Project* name.

C	Subrecipient Awards												
	Project	Organization	Award Manager	Award/	Award Type	Status	Contract Start	Contract End	Total Award				
	DTA 02092023	Katje's Organization	K. Benoit		N/A	Closed	02/01/2023	02/28/2023	\$450.00				

This will open the *Subrecipient Detail* page where every report submitted by the subrecipient can be viewed.